

Statistical Supplement 2014





How to Read the Statistical Supplement

This statistical supplement is designed to provide the number of workplace injury claims reported and accepted as valid in 2014 (as of February 1, 2015). Using workplace injuries reported in the current year allows us to capture the following information:

- 2014 workplace injury activity.
- Representation of the number and types of claims that the Saskatchewan Workers'
- Compensation Board (WCB) is actively handling.
- Workplace injury numbers, severity and the type of workplace injuries in the year registered.
- 2014 industry and occupation workplace injury data.

Definitions:

Cancelled - Claim was a duplicate of a claim already set up in our system.

Self Insured - All federal government workers employed in Saskatchewan.

Disallowed - Claim not acceptable under The Workers' Compensation Act, 1979; or coverage not provided under The Workers' Compensation Act, 1979; or claimant did not reply.

Fatality - Accepted claim where worker died due to workplace injury.

N.E.C. - Not Elsewhere Coded.

No Time Loss - Accepted claim where no time was taken off after the day of injury.

Pending - Entitlement decision not completed.

Permanent Functional Impairment - a permanent adverse reaction in a worker as a result of work injury which interferes with the normal performance of the worker's body or mind.

Time Loss - Accepted claim where worker had to take time off work after the day of injury.

Twelve Month Window - A twelve (12) month window uses January to December of the claims' reported year to capture duration.

Unassigned - Claim cannot be attributed to a specific firm or industry

Uns. - Unspecified.

Year Registered - Year claim was registered.

Please contact Employer Services at (306) 787-4370 or toll free at 1-800-667-7590 for more detail.



Table of Contents

Tables	i de la constante de la constan	Page
1	2014 Assessment Rate, Lines of Business and Payroll by Rate Code	2
2	Comparison of Reported Claim Type, 2010 to 2014	4
3	Registered Claims in 2014 by Rate Code	5
4	Injury Rates by Rate Code, 2010 to 2014	6
5	Average Claim Duration and Average Cost per Claim, 2010 to 2014	8
6	Gender and Type of Claim by Age at Injury for Claims Registered in 2014	10
7	Year of Injury for Claims Registered in 2014	12
8	Month of Injury for Claims Registered in 2014	13
9	Percent Impairment by Rate Code for Permanent Functional Impairment Awards in 2014	14
10	Percent Impairment by Part of Body Injured for Permanent Functional Impairment Awards in 2014	16
11	Permanent Functional Impairment Awards by Percent of Impairment, 2014	17
12	Part of Body Injured by Rate Code for Claims Registered in 2014	18
13	Claim Type by Occupation Category for Claims Registered in 2014	20
14	Part of Body Injured by Occupation for Claims Registered in 2014	25
15	Claim Type by Cause of Injury for Claims Registered in 2014	30
16	Cause of Injury by Rate Code for Claims Registered in 2014	34
17	Cause of Injury by Occupation for Claims Registered in 2014	36
18	Comparison of Appeals Information, 2010 to 2014	41



2014 Assessment Rate, Lines of Business and Payroll by Rate Code

Rate Code	Description	2014 Assessment Rate	Number of Lines of Business ¹	2014 Payroll
A11	Light Agricultural Operations	3.38	449	\$ 73,839,853
A21	Farming and Ranching	2.49	1,081	\$ 79,372,607
A31	Grain Elevators and Inland Terminals	1.05	52	\$ 114,837,231
B11	Construction Trades	1.67	1,988	\$ 607,914,697
B12	Residential Construction	3.24	4,538	\$ 514,875,481
B13	Commercial, Industrial Construction	2.63	2,965	\$ 1,047,565,389
C12	Light Commodity Marketing	0.67	1,732	\$ 515,481,495
C32	Grocery, Department Store, Hardware	1.12	1,975	\$ 788,487,250
C33	Wholesale, Chain Stores	1.70	347	\$ 316,839,556
C41	Co-operative Associations	1.59	133	\$ 252,899,569
C51	Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies	2.47	281	\$ 169,834,561
C61	Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	1.34	1,097	\$ 806,483,551
C62	Automotive Service Shops, Towing	1.99	1,435	\$ 360,531,540
D32	Operation of Oilwells	0.81	2,026	\$ 341,769,882
D41	Oilwell Servicing	1.57	1,878	\$ 621,937,042
D51	Service Rigs and Water Well Drilling	2.12	152	\$ 129,302,085
D52	Seismic Drilling	2.35	90	\$ 151,684,035
D71	Open Pit Mining	0.67	12	\$ 75,145,830
D72	Underground Softrock Mining	1.10	44	\$ 407,814,471
D73	Underground Hardrock Mining	1.23	72	\$ 210,166,234
G11	Post Secondary Education	0.49	616	\$ 537,668,779
G12	Elementary and Secondary Education	1.14	98	\$ 421,875,123
G22	Health Authority, Hospitals, Care Homes	2.04	462	\$ 1,921,728,898
G31	Cities, Towns, Villages, RM's	1.52	942	\$ 697,000,808
G51	Government of Saskatchewan and Ministries	1.44	44	\$ 841,031,350
M31	Manufacturing, Pipeline Operations	0.59	51	\$ 166,868,168
M33	Refineries and Upgrader	0.75	35	\$ 134,002,720
M41	Dairy Products, Soft Drinks	2.84	20	\$ 42,465,007
M42	Bakeries, Food Prep and Packaging	1.49	124	\$ 79,400,979
M62	Mills, Semi Medium Manufacturing	2.47	423	\$ 262,127,799
M72	Processing Meat, Poultry and Fish	2.98	39	\$ 60,200,709
M81	Metal Foundries & Mills	1.51	83	\$ 93,178,777
M91	Agricultural Equipment	1.98	86	\$ 251,978,204
M92	Machine Shops, Manufacturing	1.95	1,590	\$ 384,699,120
M94	Iron and Steel Fabrication	3.02	108	\$ 112,176,085
R11	Road Construction and Earthwork	2.02	2,638	\$ 699,159,907
S11	Legal Offices, Financial, Drafting	0.16	546	\$ 524,964,504
S12	Offices, Professionals	0.28	4,260	\$ 1,490,154,545
S14	Unions	6.00 (per delegate)	69	\$ 273,716
S21	Community and Social Services	1.14	1,241	\$ 473,515,800
S22	Restaurants, Catering, Dry Cleaning	0.95	1,985	\$ 591,485,231
S23	Hotels, Motels, Taxis	1.84	793	\$ 247,243,441
S32	Personal, Business and Leisure Services	1.25	1,378	\$ 261,529,260
S33	Caretaking, Park Authorities	1.22	791	\$ 148,870,454
S41	Engineering, Testing and Surveying	0.32	1,773	\$ 509,943,213



2014 Assessment Rate, Lines of Business and Payroll by Rate Code

Rate Code	Description	2014 Assessment Rate	Number of Lines of Business ¹		2014 Payroll
T42	Transportation, Courier, Commercial Bus	3.79	2,340	\$	586,882,978
T51	Operation of Railways	1.64	23	\$	120,040,548
T61	Commercial Air Transportation	1.14	101	\$	89,026,114
U11	Telecommunications	0.51	22	\$	245,709,267
U31	Electric Systems	0.80	7	\$	223,308,925
Board	Level	1.51	45,035	\$1	9,805,292,788

1 An employer may have more than one line of business, therefore numbers shown will be higher than the actual number of employers in each rate code.

Comparison of Reported Claim Type, 2010 to 2014

Type of Claim	2010	2011	2012	2013	2014
Accepted					
Time Loss	11,574	11,516	10,774	10,116	9,715
No Time Loss	20,672	21,378	22,607	20,996	18,441
Fatality	30	22	43	23	24
Self-Insured	620	625	664	596	494
Subtotal	32,896	33,541	34,088	31,731	28,674
Fatality Prior to Year ¹	14	14	13	11	15
Disallowed	4,564	4,855	4,491	5,414	6,506
Cancelled	998	969	553	387	454
Decision Pending	311	322	211	199	202
Total Reported	38,769	39,687	39,343	37,731	35,836

1 Based on claims reported prior to the year, but accepted by the WCB in the year. Not included in 'Total Reported' category.

Registered Claims in 2014 by Rate Code

A11 A21 A31 B11 B12 B13 C12 C32 C33 C41 C51 C61 C62	Light Agricultural Operations Farming and Ranching Grain Elevators and Inland Terminals Construction Trades Residential Construction Commercial, Industrial Construction Light Commodity Marketing Grocery, Department Store, Hardware Wholesale, Chain Stores Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service Automotive Service Shops, Towing	105 24 15 321 370 375 162 494 349 232 179	134 39 70 816 715 1,010 265 816 498 286	1 0 3 0 1 0 0 0 0	240 63 85 1,140 1,085 1,386 427 1,210
A31 B11 B12 C12 C32 C33 C41 C51 C61	Grain Elevators and Inland Terminals Construction Trades Residential Construction Commercial, Industrial Construction Light Commodity Marketing Grocery, Department Store, Hardware Wholesale, Chain Stores Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	15 321 370 375 162 494 349 232	70 816 715 1,010 265 816 498	0 3 0 1 0 0	85 1,140 1,085 1,386 427
B11 B12 C12 C32 C33 C41 C51 C61	Construction Trades Residential Construction Commercial, Industrial Construction Light Commodity Marketing Grocery, Department Store, Hardware Wholesale, Chain Stores Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	321 370 375 162 494 349 232	816 715 1,010 265 816 498	3 0 1 0 0	1,140 1,085 1,386 427
B12 B13 C12 C32 C33 C41 C51 C61	Residential Construction Commercial, Industrial Construction Light Commodity Marketing Grocery, Department Store, Hardware Wholesale, Chain Stores Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	370 375 162 494 349 232	715 1,010 265 816 498	0 1 0 0	1,085 1,386 427
B13 C12 C32 C33 C41 C51 C61	Commercial, Industrial Construction Light Commodity Marketing Grocery, Department Store, Hardware Wholesale, Chain Stores Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	375 162 494 349 232	1,010 265 816 498	1 0 0	1,386 427
C12 C32 C33 C41 C51 C61	Light Commodity Marketing Grocery, Department Store, Hardware Wholesale, Chain Stores Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	162 494 349 232	265 816 498	0 0	427
C32 C33 C41 C51 C61	Grocery, Department Store, Hardware Wholesale, Chain Stores Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	494 349 232	816 498	0	
C33 C41 C51 C61	Wholesale, Chain Stores Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	349 232	498		1 210
C41 C51 C61	Co-operative Associations Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	232		0	1,310
C51 C61	Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies Automotive, Implement Sales and Service		200	U	847
C61	Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	179	386	0	618
			330	1	510
C62	Automotive Service Shops, Towing	394	745	0	1,139
		194	524	0	718
D32	Operation of Oilwells	18	97	1	116
D41	Oilwell Servicing	160	399	3	562
D51	Service Rigs and Water Well Drilling	28	153	0	181
D52	Seismic Drilling	22	106	0	128
D71	Open Pit Mining	18	41	0	59
D72	Underground Softrock Mining	34	284	1	319
D73	Underground Hardrock Mining	14	93	0	107
G11	Post Secondary Education	77	235	0	312
G12	Elementary and Secondary Education	224	362	0	586
G22	Health Authority, Hospitals, Care Homes	1,741	2,251	0	3,992
G31	Cities, Towns, Villages, RM's	441	749	1	1,191
G51	Government of Saskatchewan and Ministries	378	663	1	1,042
M31	Manufacturing, Pipeline Operations	20	50	0	70
M33	Refineries and Upgrader	24	74	1	99
M41	Dairy Products, Soft Drinks	38	85	0	123
M42	Bakeries, Food Prep and Packaging	43	55	0	98
M62	Mills, Semi Medium Manufacturing	234	446	2	682
M72	Processing Meat, Poultry and Fish	83	214	0	297
M81	Metal Foundries & Mills	45	155	0	200
M91	Agricultural Equipment	219	489	0	708
M92	Machine Shops, Manufacturing	265	555	0	820
M94	Iron and Steel Fabrication	98	207	0	305
R11	Road Construction and Earthwork	262	601	1	864
S11	Legal Offices, Financial, Drafting	28	42	1	71
S12	Offices, Professionals	129	293	0	422
S14	Unions	0	2	0	2
S21	Community and Social Services	267	481	0	748
S22	Restaurants, Catering, Dry Cleaning	327	673	1	1,001
S23	Hotels, Motels, Taxis	198	235	0	433
S32	Personal, Business and Leisure Services	144	292	0	436
S33	Caretaking, Park Authorities	71	157	0	228
S41	Engineering, Testing and Surveying	56	158	0	214
T42	Transportation, Courier, Commercial Bus	581	654	3	1,238
T51	Operation of Railways	48	79	0	127
T61	Commercial Air Transportation	45	78	0	123
U11	Telecommunications	53	67	0	120
U31	Electric Systems	67	102	1	170
Self Insured	2.00.00 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	213	281	0	494
Unassigned		1	416	1	418
Total		9,928	18,722	24	28,674

Injury Rates by Rate Code, 2010 to 2014

			Time	Loss Injury	Rate			То	otal Injury F	Rate	
Rate Code	Description	2010	2011	2012	2013	2014	2010	2011	2012	2013	2014
All Classes [*]		3.12%	3.05%	2.79%	2.54%	2.41%	8.70%	8.73%	8.65%	7.80%	6.99%
A11**	Light Agricultural Operations	8.77%	6.96%	9.31%	6.42%	7.11%	18.96%	16.07%	20.00%	16.20%	16.18%
A21	Farming and Ranching	2.59%	2.73%	2.33%	2.45%	1.48%	6.76%	6.14%	5.39%	6.09%	3.89%
A31	Grain Elevators and Inland Terminals	1.36%	1.01%	0.75%	0.52%	0.53%	4.52%	4.00%	3.58%	3.16%	3.02%
B11	Construction Trades	4.60%	3.54%	3.29%	3.54%	3.50%	15.66%	15.02%	13.19%	13.59%	12.40%
B12	Residential Construction	5.52%	4.84%	4.98%	4.38%	4.39%	16.02%	14.60%	16.28%	14.13%	12.89%
B13	Commercial, Industrial Construction	3.31%	2.96%	2.27%	1.96%	2.22%	14.56%	13.05%	10.95%	9.22%	8.19%
C12	Light Commodity Marketing	1.19%	1.45%	1.47%	1.29%	1.20%	3.33%	3.67%	3.81%	3.72%	3.17%
C32	Grocery, Department Store, Hardware	2.93%	2.56%	2.38%	2.52%	2.37%	7.75%	7.27%	7.39%	7.02%	6.30%
C33	Wholesale, Chain Stores	4.41%	4.00%	3.80%	4.59%	4.20%	10.40%	9.65%	10.76%	12.54%	10.18%
C41	Co-operative Associations	4.14%	4.02%	3.58%	3.36%	3.53%	10.57%	10.08%	10.37%	9.70%	9.40%
C51	Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies	4.96%	4.73%	5.33%	4.32%	4.02%	11.91%	11.89%	13.85%	12.32%	11.42%
C61	Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	2.10%	2.43%	1.98%	1.97%	1.83%	5.75%	6.60%	6.18%	6.16%	5.30%
C62	Automotive Service Shops, Towing	2.36%	2.43%	2.51%	2.35%	2.04%	8.77%	8.01%	8.99%	8.71%	7.57%
D32	Operation of Oilwells	0.76%	1.21%	0.85%	0.55%	0.51%	3.81%	4.28%	4.16%	3.39%	3.23%
D41	Oilwell Servicing	3.82%	3.33%	2.43%	1.97%	2.52%	17.49%	17.01%	13.04%	11.18%	8.81%
D51	Service Rigs and Water Well Drilling	2.96%	4.22%	2.09%	1.61%	2.26%	18.16%	25.63%	16.67%	16.63%	14.60%
D52	Seismic Drilling	1.93%	2.18%	0.88%	0.75%	1.55%	15.07%	18.61%	10.21%	9.68%	9.01%
D71	Open Pit Mining	0.69%	0.47%	0.75%	1.69%	2.28%	9.95%	14.58%	14.64%	14.40%	7.46%
D72	Underground Softrock Mining	1.27%	1.11%	1.19%	0.77%	0.78%	10.94%	9.01%	7.83%	7.25%	7.28%
D73	Underground Hardrock Mining	1.17%	1.54%	1.12%	1.16%	0.66%	12.52%	11.73%	9.55%	6.03%	5.06%
G11	Post Secondary Education	1.33%	1.13%	1.14%	0.99%	0.76%	3.80%	3.43%	3.23%	3.42%	3.08%
G12	Elementary and Secondary Education	3.16%	3.07%	3.45%	2.96%	2.79%	7.15%	7.53%	8.68%	7.84%	7.30%
G22	Health Authority, Hospitals, Care Homes	5.85%	5.79%	5.14%	4.62%	4.13%	12.60%	12.39%	12.21%	10.52%	9.47%
G31	Cities, Towns, Villages, RM's	5.04%	5.03%	4.41%	4.02%	3.59%	12.11%	12.10%	11.66%	11.53%	9.68%
G51	Government of Saskatchewan and Ministries	3.13%	3.09%	3.13%	2.80%	2.60%	7.58%	7.67%	8.27%	8.93%	7.17%
M31	Manufacturing, Pipeline Operations	0.82%	1.14%	0.79%	0.56%	0.66%	2.91%	3.88%	3.31%	2.23%	2.32%
M33	Refineries and Upgrader	1.37%	1.06%	1.02%	0.92%	0.96%	5.58%	4.47%	4.68%	4.22%	3.94%
M41	Dairy Products, Soft Drinks	8.44%	7.02%	11.25%	6.31%	4.96%	21.38%	20.53%	24.65%	18.78%	16.06%
M42	Bakeries, Food Prep and Packaging	4.03%	3.04%	3.42%	2.72%	3.07%	11.03%	8.08%	8.80%	6.65%	7.00%
M62**	Mills, Semi Medium Manufacturing	6.62%	7.29%	6.70%	6.06%	5.12%	16.62%	17.63%	19.26%	16.32%	14.87%

Injury Rates by Rate Code, 2010 to 2014

		Time Loss Injury Rate Total Injury Rate									
Rate Code	Description	2010	2011	2012	2013	2014	2010	2011	2012	2013	2014
M72	Processing Meat, Poultry and Fish	6.11%	6.34%	8.51%	8.57%	7.24%	21.51%	27.74%	33.56%	30.92%	25.90%
M81	Metal Foundries & Mills	2.58%	2.16%	2.47%	2.79%	2.79%	11.01%	11.86%	10.75%	13.46%	12.40%
M91	Agricultural Equipment	5.27%	5.99%	6.10%	5.25%	4.81%	18.57%	20.23%	20.91%	16.60%	15.54%
M92	Machine Shops, Manufacturing	6.37%	5.94%	5.27%	4.16%	3.83%	19.12%	18.49%	16.93%	14.61%	11.84%
M94	Iron and Steel Fabrication	7.18%	7.94%	7.07%	5.29%	4.65%	24.22%	25.58%	27.91%	18.10%	14.48%
R11**	Road Construction and Earthwork	2.71%	2.71%	1.77%	2.23%	2.34%	10.01%	9.78%	8.59%	8.62%	7.71%
S11	Legal Offices, Financial, Drafting	0.31%	0.20%	0.26%	0.21%	0.29%	0.59%	0.82%	0.73%	0.72%	0.73%
S12	Offices, Professionals	0.64%	0.67%	0.63%	0.60%	0.54%	1.80%	2.04%	1.78%	1.90%	1.77%
S21	Community and Social Services	1.47%	1.44%	1.30%	1.29%	1.07%	3.75%	3.77%	3.91%	3.51%	2.99%
S22	Restaurants, Catering, Dry Cleaning	1.41%	1.32%	1.33%	1.12%	1.08%	4.46%	4.32%	4.38%	3.93%	3.29%
S23	Hotels, Motels, Taxis	2.24%	1.87%	1.71%	1.75%	1.55%	5.79%	4.65%	4.74%	4.36%	3.40%
S32	Personal, Business and Leisure Services	3.63%	2.77%	2.33%	2.22%	2.16%	11.52%	8.38%	7.56%	6.59%	6.54%
S33	Caretaking, Park Authorities	2.37%	2.27%	1.63%	1.77%	1.81%	5.90%	6.73%	6.23%	5.61%	5.82%
S41	Engineering, Testing and Surveying	0.61%	0.57%	0.68%	0.56%	0.68%	2.32%	2.43%	2.86%	2.66%	2.61%
T42**	Transportation, Courier, Commercial Bus	6.31%	7.38%	7.55%	5.95%	5.47%	13.27%	15.39%	16.03%	13.88%	11.62%
T51	Operation of Railways	2.06%	1.59%	2.07%	1.94%	2.29%	5.23%	5.15%	5.21%	5.35%	6.05%
T61	Commercial Air Transportation	2.11%	2.34%	2.02%	2.03%	2.77%	6.21%	6.32%	8.41%	8.19%	7.57%
U11	Telecommunications	2.38%	2.72%	1.99%	1.55%	1.88%	4.32%	4.96%	4.44%	3.86%	4.26%
U31	Electric Systems	2.48%	3.31%	2.68%	2.62%	2.54%	5.64%	6.87%	6.40%	6.41%	6.41%

Injury Rate equals number of claims divided by the number of workers covered.

Number of workers covered is calculated by dividing assessable payroll by the Statistics Canada average weekly wage for each rate code.

* All Class Injury Rate excludes self insured claims and workers.

**In 2011, the F41 rate code was disbanded and affected firms were reclassified into A11, M62, R11, and T42. The injury rates for all years have been calculated under the new classification scheme.

Average Claim Duration and Average Cost per Claim, 2010 to 2014

			Average Claim Duration (Days) ¹					Average Cost per Claim ²					
Rate Code	Description	2010	2011	2012	2013	2014		2010	20	11	2012	2013	2014
All Class	k	34.67	34.44	38.89	34.88	37.01		\$ 4,163.73	\$ 4,170.	97	\$ 4,571.26	\$ 4,740.90	\$ 5,045.19
A11**	Light Agricultural Operations	33.52	39.44	43.04	45.78	52.19		\$ 4,257.21	\$ 3,947.	49	\$ 3,861.26	\$ 3,628.82	\$ 6,979.14
A21	Farming and Ranching	54.28	73.98	83.59	49.98	70.54		\$ 5,903.92	\$ 5,147.	97	\$ 10,006.94	\$ 5,763.19	\$ 6,700.79
A31	Grain Elevators and Inland Terminals	17.52	27.95	26.62	23.48	31.50		\$ 3,663.81	\$ 10,348.	52	\$ 9,391.39	\$ 2,181.32	\$ 7,253.06
B11	Construction Trades	27.21	27.48	35.52	30.76	39.36		\$ 4,685.17	\$ 3,290.	19	\$ 3,970.22	\$ 5,764.74	\$ 7,390.87
B12	Residential Construction	46.11	54.94	55.07	50.52	50.61		\$ 4,524.98	\$ 5,575.	06	\$ 6,569.88	\$ 6,427.37	\$ 5,799.40
B13	Commercial, Industrial Construction	54.98	55.36	62.01	53.29	53.89		\$ 5,194.59	\$ 5,763.	10	\$ 7,749.46	\$ 6,316.83	\$ 6,944.02
C12	Light Commodity Marketing	27.64	26.56	36.26	21.39	28.68		\$ 2,545.95	\$ 3,230.	57	\$ 4,015.13	\$ 2,522.22	\$ 3,733.77
C32	Grocery, Department Store, Hardware	31.08	28.98	30.14	30.10	34.88		\$ 3,170.26	\$ 3,483.	00	\$ 3,003.71	\$ 3,556.29	\$ 3,549.73
C33	Wholesale, Chain Stores	26.15	26.92	34.58	25.84	27.31		\$ 3,076.53	\$ 3,267.	47	\$ 2,744.42	\$ 3,323.64	\$ 3,519.45
C41	Co-operative Associations	27.79	25.93	31.92	30.83	27.98		\$ 3,369.96	\$ 3,077.	68	\$ 3,469.79	\$ 3,108.22	\$ 2,946.20
C51	Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies	31.10	30.53	31.95	26.24	28.69		\$ 3,960.49	\$ 3,081.	28	\$ 3,260.09	\$ 3,124.48	\$ 5,634.91
C61	Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	31.45	33.73	36.46	29.25	30.05		\$ 4,215.41	\$ 4,324.	40	\$ 3,152.20	\$ 4,185.42	\$ 4,036.16
C62	Automotive Service Shops, Towing	45.68	45.31	37.34	48.85	46.15		\$ 4,119.66	\$ 5,259.	31	\$ 5,809.21	\$ 5,725.91	\$ 4,546.59
D32	Operation of Oilwells	31.74	31.40	49.82	57.64	53.19		\$ 9,658.21	\$ 4,400.	79	\$ 7,333.71	\$ 29,896.85	\$ 22,310.32
D41	Oilwell Servicing	55.93	68.61	64.87	64.86	77.45		\$ 9,574.79	\$ 6,771.	56	\$ 10,266.90	\$ 9,423.58	\$ 13,463.87
D51	Service Rigs and Water Well Drilling	66.09	62.05	74.10	38.23	42.52		\$ 4,113.29	\$ 9,335.	73	\$ 7,710.61	\$ 6,447.39	\$ 8,121.78
D52	Seismic Drilling	83.33	66.51	80.66	64.63	78.90		\$ 13,238.38	\$ 11,819.	11	\$ 6,891.19	\$ 13,963.07	\$ 10,590.41
D71	Open Pit Mining	61.35	45.00	17.25	55.83	29.00		\$ 12,723.08	\$ 1,093.	66	\$ 5,040.12	\$ 6,013.94	\$ 3,326.25
D72	Underground Softrock Mining	52.63	46.90	47.25	35.91	53.16		\$ 6,498.56	\$ 8,632.	65	\$ 8,569.33	\$ 6,093.65	\$ 22,846.51
D73	Underground Hardrock Mining	76.45	55.01	64.07	67.80	83.74		\$ 14,567.28	\$ 9,110.	58	\$ 14,280.83	\$ 7,874.58	\$ 14,688.86
G11	Post Secondary Education	36.85	26.23	36.56	43.48	27.66		\$ 4,606.60	\$ 3,245.	32	\$ 4,378.53	\$ 5,212.14	\$ 3,717.93
G12	Elementary and Secondary Education	31.05	37.21	37.20	30.53	32.34		\$ 4,238.25	\$ 4,172.	30	\$ 3,910.39	\$ 4,858.51	\$ 4,101.22
G22	Health Authority, Hospitals, Care Homes	27.74	24.64	30.63	27.44	28.09		\$ 3,678.39	\$ 3,975.	13	\$ 3,963.85	\$ 4,171.97	\$ 3,883.12
G31	Cities, Towns, Villages, RM's	24.27	26.20	27.29	29.01	30.97		\$ 3,108.16	\$ 2,799.	53	\$ 5,043.02	\$ 5,129.99	\$ 4,793.27
G51	Government of Saskatchewan and Ministries	43.60	44.42	50.91	46.08	46.62		\$ 4,871.83	\$ 4,977.	48	\$ 5,810.58	\$ 5,794.72	\$ 5,562.95
M31	Manufacturing, Pipeline Operations	16.60	36.50	36.29	28.29	13.36		\$ 4,464.78	\$ 5,688.	53	\$ 5,607.40	\$ 9,537.60	\$ 5,054.26
M33	Refineries and Upgrader	31.69	25.40	26.74	38.88	36.41		\$ 5,791.33	\$ 3,513.	47	\$ 5,752.23	\$ 19,877.60	\$ 20,173.92
M41	Dairy Products, Soft Drinks	22.62	33.31	33.32	30.63	31.69		\$ 3,559.95	\$ 2,250.	33	\$ 4,220.68	\$ 4,885.31	\$ 2,393.55
M42	Bakeries, Food Prep and Packaging	28.54	35.54	34.84	43.11	28.97		\$ 3,625.78	\$ 2,497.	52	\$ 5,100.99	\$ 6,340.42	\$ 3,512.28
M62**	Mills, Semi Medium Manufacturing	29.36	30.99	35.13	25.41	28.33		\$ 5,026.10	\$ 3,949.	42	\$ 3,918.40	\$ 3,475.61	\$ 6,105.49
M72	Processing Meat, Poultry and Fish	35.36	33.67	35.47	31.82	29.20		\$ 3,642.15	\$ 2,882.	03	\$ 3,658.38	\$ 4,222.48	\$ 3,484.60
M81	Metal Foundries & Mills	32.98	46.92	47.36	27.58	23.55		\$ 8,829.91	\$ 3,741.	61	\$ 8,241.08	\$ 3,565.15	\$ 3,017.99
M91	Agricultural Equipment	25.66	23.97	20.08	19.14	21.27		\$ 3,222.55	\$ 2,976.	38	\$ 3,427.20	\$ 2,347.43	\$ 3,780.70
M92	Machine Shops, Manufacturing	27.63	25.80	31.47	31.23	29.26		\$ 3,186.62	\$ 3,290.	41	\$ 3,816.26	\$ 3,547.23	\$ 3,477.31
M94	Iron and Steel Fabrication	38.06	25.05	29.49	24.70	35.05		\$ 3,829.08	\$ 4,311.	37	\$ 3,103.66	\$ 3,438.45	\$ 3,773.62
R11**	Road Construction and Earthwork	60.93	63.71	64.89	52.34	63.80		\$ 11,658.83	\$ 6,999.	54	\$ 8,584.53	\$ 9,075.34	\$ 6,990.23



Average Claim Duration and Average Cost per Claim, 2010 to 2014

_			Average Cla	aim Duration (D	Days) ¹		Average Cost per Claim ²					
Rate Code	Description	2010	2011	2012	2013	2014	2010	2011	2012	2013	2014	
S11	Legal Offices, Financial, Drafting	18.69	23.78	24.31	24.74	40.00	\$ 2,379.52	\$ 5,453.03	\$ 2,670.10	\$ 2,771.48	\$ 7,748.10	
S12	Offices, Professionals	28.64	32.16	34.29	28.31	29.92	\$ 2,778.97	\$ 3,254.08	\$ 3,344.90	\$ 2,709.83	\$ 3,768.08	
S21	Community and Social Services	27.18	28.41	31.37	27.18	26.56	\$ 2,470.60	\$ 3,166.96	\$ 3,333.82	\$ 3,640.66	\$ 3,181.33	
S22	Restaurants, Catering, Dry Cleaning	28.52	29.18	31.21	28.04	25.98	\$ 2,581.09	\$ 2,198.31	\$ 3,614.03	\$ 2,719.84	\$ 2,386.45	
S23	Hotels, Motels, Taxis	29.31	33.33	43.18	28.30	37.88	\$ 3,213.19	\$ 3,692.14	\$ 4,032.39	\$ 3,280.16	\$ 4,152.84	
S32	Personal, Business and Leisure Services	30.62	29.10	48.08	35.10	36.04	\$ 3,193.03	\$ 3,284.52	\$ 3,153.03	\$ 4,906.92	\$ 3,359.99	
S33	Caretaking, Park Authorities	30.21	26.24	39.87	33.36	40.56	\$ 3,774.77	\$ 3,674.69	\$ 4,498.71	\$ 4,324.17	\$ 4,730.12	
S41	Engineering, Testing and Surveying	39.24	29.15	31.88	39.59	50.05	\$ 5,383.03	\$ 6,253.24	\$ 4,691.55	\$ 5,333.83	\$ 8,456.99	
T42**	Transportation, Courier, Commercial Bus	54.42	43.25	47.83	47.85	49.79	\$ 5,356.22	\$ 5,494.91	\$ 5,455.07	\$ 6,171.27	\$ 8,539.82	
T51	Operation of Railways	49.10	74.52	58.42	49.05	41.79	\$ 6,503.29	\$ 6,505.83	\$ 3,163.71	\$ 15,473.87	\$ 3,663.56	
T61	Commercial Air Transportation	34.44	30.84	32.76	25.62	25.71	\$ 4,197.81	\$ 2,749.53	\$ 2,617.44	\$ 3,254.36	\$ 4,527.33	
U11	Telecommunications	23.27	15.36	24.49	19.80	21.02	\$ 3,599.42	\$ 2,426.31	\$ 4,474.56	\$ 3,361.52	\$ 4,096.72	
U31	Electric Systems	17.12	23.12	25.91	16.29	13.58	\$ 3,967.17	\$ 4,782.26	\$ 5,362.66	\$ 3,546.90	\$ 2,316.03	

1 Average duration in days equals total days lost divided by claims with time lost

2 Average cost per claim equals costs of new time loss claims divided by new time loss claims registered

* All Class Durations excludes self insured claims and workers

**In 2011, the F41 rate code was disbanded and affected firms were reclassified into A11, M62, R11, and T42. Average Claim Durations and Average Cost Per Claim shown are those calculated under the new classification scheme.



Gender and Type of Claim by Age at Injury for Claims Registered in 2014

A	Tim	e Loss	No Tir	ne Loss		Fatality		Total
Age	М	F	М	F	М	F	М	F
14 and Under	3	2	5	4	0	0	8	6
15	3	0	14	18	0	0	17	18
16	22	16	50	36	0	0	72	52
17	42	15	106	48	0	0	148	63
18	97	38	279	73	0	0	376	111
19	119	49	365	120	1	0	485	169
Total for Ages 19 and Under	286	120	819	299	1	0	1,106	419
20	162	57	400	134	1	0	563	191
21	153	53	408	140	0	0	561	193
22	136	60	419	157	0	0	555	217
23	156	72	455	138	1	0	612	210
24	164	70	422	153	2	0	588	223
25	140	79	395	159	2	0	537	238
26	145	80	377	160	0	0	522	240
27	144	72	375	141	0	0	519	213
28	148	75	406	142	0	0	554	217
29	181	79	376	139	1	0	558	218
Total for Ages 20 to 29	1,529	697	4,033	1,463	7	0	5,569	2,160
30	155	82	330	143	0	0	485	225
31	137	62	310	128	1	0	448	190
32	140	72	317	115	0	0	457	187
33	155	56	305	120	1	0	461	176
34	138	59	299	111	1	0	438	170
35	139	70	264	122	0	0	403	192
36	139	84	306	105	0	0	445	189
37	135	75	299	130	0	0	434	205
38	127	76	260	113	1	0	388	189
39	120	76	234	107	0	0	354	183
Total for Ages 30 to 39	1,385	712	2,924	1,194	4	0	4,313	1,906
40	137	65	237	94	0	0	374	159
41	126	106	240	131	0	0	366	237
42	138	84	272	113	0	0	410	197
43	120	91	239	109	1		360	200
44	117	84	234	131	1	0	352	215
45	122	103	213	139	1	0	336	242
46	120	82	188	120	0	0	308	202
47	123	103	196	123	1	0	320	226
48	138	90	216	124	1	0	355	214
49	144	112	230	134	1		375	246
Total for Ages 40 to 49	1,285	920	2,265	1,218	6	0	3,556	2,138



Gender and Type of Claim by Age at Injury for Claims Registered in 2014

_	Tin	ne Loss	No Tir	ne Loss	F	atality		Total
Age	M	F	M	F	M	F	Μ	F
50	140	119	236	152	1	0	377	271
51	147	118	218	161	0	0	365	279
52	142	94	224	124	1	0	367	218
53	141	124	205	139	0	0	346	263
54	130	106	209	121	1	0	340	227
55	127	90	193	111	0	0	320	201
56	111	100	196	123	1	0	308	223
57	106	73	180	121	0	0	286	194
58	94	76	174	109	0	1	268	186
59	85	67	166	88	0	0	251	155
Total for Ages 50 to 59	1,223	967	2,001	1,249	4	1	3,228	2,217
60	91	58	139	85	0	0	230	143
61	81	49	123	50	0	0	204	99
62	67	40	99	56	0	0	166	96
63	53	45	95	48	0	0	148	93
64	38	41	81	38	0	0	119	79
65	30	24	59	31	0	0	89	55
66	19	19	59	16	0	0	78	35
67	20	11	45	16	0	0	65	27
68	13	10	31	14	0	0	44	24
69	20	10	32	9	0	0	52	19
Total for Ages 60 to 69	432	307	763	363	0	0	1,195	670
70 and Over	44	21	102	15	1	0	147	36
Age Unknown	0	0	5	5	0	0	5	5
Total	6,184	3,744	12,912	5,806	23	1	19,119	9,551

*Note: There are 4 unknown genders. Time Loss: 0 No Time Loss: 4 Fatality: 0



Year of Injury for Claims Registered in 2014

Type of Claim	2011 and Prior	2012	2013	2014	Total
Time Loss	4	14	245	9,665	9,928
No Time Loss	23	6	423	18,270	18,722
Fatalities	1	0	1	22	24
Total	28	20	669	27,957	28,674



Month of Injury for Claims Registered in 2014

Month of Injury	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
January	991	1,514	0	2,505
February	781	1,381	1	2,163
March	925	1,588	5	2,518
April	778	1,392	2	2,172
Мау	780	1,506	2	2,288
June	792	1,509	2	2,303
July	837	1,782	0	2,619
August	818	1,668	0	2,486
September	876	1,721	6	2,603
October	831	1,699	4	2,534
November	801	1,581	0	2,382
December	718	1,381	2	2,101
Total	9,928	18,722	24	28,674



Percent Impairment by Rate Code for Permanent Functional Impairment Awards in 2014

Rate Code	Description	0 - 9%	10 - 19%	20 - 29%	30 - 39%	40 - 49%	50 - 59%	60 - 69%	70 - 79%	80 - 89%	90 - 99%	100%	Total
A11	Light Agricultural Operations	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	9
A21	Farming and Ranching	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
A31	Grain Elevators and Inland Terminals	2	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3
B11	Construction Trades	15	3	1	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1	21
B12	Residential Construction	37	8	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	48
B13	Commercial, Industrial Construction	39	8	1	2	1	1	0	0	0	0	2	54
C12	Light Commodity Marketing	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	5
C32	Grocery, Department Store, Hardware	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C33	Wholesale, Chain Stores	6	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	6
C41	Co-operative Associations	7	4	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	12
C51	Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies	7	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
C61	Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	22	6	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	30
C62	Automotive Service Shops, Towing	12	5	1	1	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	21
D32	Operation of Oilwells	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
D41	Oilwell Servicing	8	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	13
D51	Service Rigs and Water Well Drilling	4	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	5
D52	Seismic Drilling	5	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
D71	Open Pit Mining	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
D72	Underground Softrock Mining	16	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	19
D73	Underground Hardrock Mining	11	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	15
G11	Post Secondary Education	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
G12	Elementary and Secondary Education	8	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	9
G22	Health Authority, Hospitals, Care Homes	50	8	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	61
G31	Cities, Towns, Villages, RM's	25	5	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	32
G51	Government of Saskatchewan and Ministries	18	4	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	23
M31	Manufacturing, Pipeline Operations	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3
M33	Refineries and Upgrader	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	4
M41	Dairy Products, Soft Drinks	4	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
M42	Bakeries, Food Prep and Packaging	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	5
M62	Mills, Semi Medium Manufacturing	12	5	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	20
M72	Processing Meat, Poultry and Fish	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
M81	Metal Foundries & Mills	3	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	4
M91	Agricultural Equipment	9	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	10
M92	Machine Shops, Manufacturing	15	1	3	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	21
M94	Iron and Steel Fabrication	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	6
R11	Road Construction and Earthwork	16	9	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	27
S11	Legal Offices, Financial, Drafting	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
S12	Offices, Professionals	7	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
			v	v	v	v	Ŭ	v	Ŭ	v	Ŭ	Ŭ	



Percent Impairment by Rate Code for Permanent Functional Impairment Awards in 2014

Rate Code	Description	0 - 9%	10 - 19%	20 - 29%	30 - 39%	40 - 49%	50 - 59%	60 - 69%	70 - 79%	80 - 89%	90 - 99%	100%	Total
S21	Community and Social Services	6	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
S22	Restaurants, Catering, Dry Cleaning	11	4	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	16
S23	Hotels, Motels, Taxis	5	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	8
S32	Personal, Business and Leisure Services	6	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
S33	Caretaking, Park Authorities	6	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
S41	Engineering, Testing and Surveying	3	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	4
T42	Transportation, Courier, Commercial Bus	38	7	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	48
T51	Operation of Railways	7	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	10
T61	Commercial Air Transportation	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
U11	Telecommunications	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
U31	Electric Systems	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	5
Self Insu	ired	39	8	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	48
Unassig	ned	90	24	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	116
Total		606	141	27	9	3	2	4	0	1	0	9	802



Part of Body	0 - 9%	10 - 19%	20 - 29%	30 - 39%	40 - 49%	50 - 59%	60 - 69%	70 - 79%	80 - 89%	90 - 99%	100%	Total
head	152	43	1	1	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	199
еуе	4	1	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	8
neck	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2
shoulder	100	16	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	118
chest	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	6
back	26	27	4	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	58
abdomen	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3
arm	58	9	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	72
hand	71	16	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	88
leg	113	8	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	124
foot	15	1	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	18
body system	0	2	2	1	0	0	2	0	1	0	7	15
pelvic region	8	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	11
multi	42	14	6	2	1	1	2	0	0	0	1	69
other	9	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	11
Total	606	141	27	9	3	2	4	0	1	0	9	802

Percent Impairment by Part of Body Injured for Permanent Functional Impairment Awards in 2014



Percentage	Number of Awards
5.0 or Less	425
5.1 to 9.9	181
10.0 to 19.9	141
20.0 to 29.9	27
30.0 to 39.9	9
40.0 to 49.9	3
50.0 to 59.9	2
60.0 to 69.9	4
70.0 to 79.9	0
80.0 to 89.9	1
90.0 to 100.0	9
Total	802

Permanent Functional Impairment Awards by Percent of Impairment, 2014



Part of Body Injured by Rate Code for Claims Registered in 2014

Rate Code	Description	Head	Eyes	Neck	Shoulder	Chest	Back	Abdomen	Arms	Hands	Legs	Feet	Body System	Pelvic Region	Multiple	Other/Unkn own	Total
A11	Light Agricultural Operations	20	20	2	11	8	29	4	20	37	49	18	1	1	14	6	240
A21	Farming and Ranching	5	6	0	9	0	7	0	6	9	6	3	2	1	7	2	63
A31	Grain Elevators and Inland Terminals	5	7	0	10	3	10	0	6	16	17	4	1	2	1	3	85
B11	Construction Trades	57	148	21	58	21	143	6	104	304	110	27	16	6	54	65	1,140
B12	Residential Construction	58	103	7	67	18	133	4	99	286	167	40	6	11	43	43	1,085
B13	Commercial, Industrial Construction	63	125	17	76	34	179	10	138	308	228	54	29	18	58	49	1,386
C12	Light Commodity Marketing	27	9	11	25	8	78	1	40	82	65	29	4	4	32	12	427
C32	Grocery, Department Store, Hardware	86	30	22	87	18	286	3	115	256	166	69	12	20	77	63	1,310
C33	Wholesale, Chain Stores	34	18	13	80	13	197	4	84	147	127	30	1	7	57	35	847
C41	Co-operative Associations	41	12	6	45	10	135	1	57	128	62	27	2	12	35	45	618
C51	Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies	18	19	6	38	11	108	5	57	100	62	26	0	11	27	22	510
C61	Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	104	89	20	73	25	166	13	108	243	117	29	3	22	67	60	1,139
C62	Automotive Service Shops, Towing	78	83	3	33	9	88	6	52	185	77	18	3	12	32	39	718
D32	Operation of Oilwells	12	9	2	4	9	13	1	12	20	12	3	3	3	7	6	116
D41	Oilwell Servicing	53	39	5	38	21	71	3	42	97	89	23	9	10	23	39	562
D51	Service Rigs and Water Well Drilling	14	4	4	12	2	14	0	18	55	14	13	7	2	7	15	181
D52	Seismic Drilling	7	9	1	6	3	11	1	7	50	7	5	0	2	1	18	128
D71	Open Pit Mining	3	0	1	5	1	11	1	5	5	12	1	0	1	7	6	59
D72	Underground Softrock Mining	36	9	4	19	2	28	1	22	45	35	4	89	1	11	13	319
D73	Underground Hardrock Mining	5	7	1	7	3	16	0	9	19	20	6	1	1	3	9	107
G11	Post Secondary Education	20	15	5	11	5	44	3	17	73	36	16	15	5	24	23	312
G12	Elementary and Secondary Education	46	9	11	47	10	110	4	57	54	90	22	8	13	69	36	586
G22	Health Authority, Hospitals, Care Homes	169	152	75	392	49	910	21	331	632	302	82	172	59	405	241	3,992
G31	Cities, Towns, Villages, RM's	95	54	26	72	32	190	9	111	156	185	30	40	25	103	63	1,191
G51	Government of Saskatchewan and Ministries	60	27	16	77	26	156	6	88	121	165	40	57	21	132	50	1,042
M31	Manufacturing, Pipeline Operations	6	1	3	6	4	12	2	6	5	12	1	3	0	1	8	70
M33	Refineries and Upgrader	6	7	1	10	4	13	0	8	16	11	3	6	2	7	5	99
M41	Dairy Products, Soft Drinks	4	0	4	11	3	34	0	6	16	18	4	1	3	12	7	123
M42	Bakeries, Food Prep and Packaging	5	2	0	5	2	19	3	10	24	10	3	3	3	4	5	98
M62	Mills, Semi Medium Manufacturing	49	38	6	38	12	93	2	80	172	92	15	3	13	28	41	682
M72	Processing Meat, Poultry and Fish	14	8	2	20	8	32	2	49	93	29	10	2	2	7	19	297
M81	Metal Foundries & Mills	19	17	1	9	6	22	1	9	48	38	8	3	2	7	10	200
M91	Agricultural Equipment	64	98	8	37	15	97	2	60	184	52	28	3	5	15	40	708
M92	Machine Shops, Manufacturing	48	139	11	31	5	114	5	64	225	74	28	7	15	18	36	820
M94	Iron and Steel Fabrication	16	76	4	13	3	36	3	28	56	33	6	6	4	6	15	305
R11	Road Construction and Earthwork	64	45	15	43	23	117	6	63	183	149	32	13	18	47	46	864
S11	Legal Offices, Financial, Drafting	3	2	0	3	2	5	0	10	6	12	4	2	1	14	7	71
S12	Offices, Professionals	17	8	11	23	5	48	0	36	111	54	8	12	5	47	37	422
S14	Unions	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1	0	2
S21	Community and Social Services	68	13	18	41	18	113	5	87	122	101	31	6	12	70	43	748
S22	Restaurants, Catering, Dry Cleaning	53	25	11	31	12	99	3	124	409	92	30	2	16	46	48	1,001



Part of Body Injured by Rate Code for Claims Registered in 2014

Rate Code	Description	Head	Eyes	Neck	Shoulder	Chest	Back	Abdomen	Arms	Hands	Legs	Feet	Body System	Pelvic Region	Multiple	Other/Unkn own	Total
S23	Hotels, Motels, Taxis	15	11	5	29	6	90	0	42	111	46	17	7	6	28	20	433
\$32	Personal, Business and Leisure Services	22	18	4	26	13	62	1	35	92	62	25	4	9	32	31	436
S33	Caretaking, Park Authorities	16	9	3	10	6	45	2	28	33	41	6	3	7	12	7	228
S41	Engineering, Testing and Surveying	11	15	6	14	3	35	0	10	44	33	7	8	5	14	9	214
T42	Transportation, Courier, Commercial Bus	74	44	18	89	35	245	11	90	156	212	45	11	28	108	72	1,238
T51	Operation of Railways	20	6	3	9	2	20	0	13	14	19	2	8	0	5	6	127
T61	Commercial Air Transportation	13	5	1	11	2	19	1	17	5	25	4	0	1	14	5	123
U11	Telecommunications	4	5	5	6	1	21	3	12	7	27	5	0	1	11	12	120
U31	Electric Systems	9	12	5	14	3	26	1	18	17	32	5	2	3	15	8	170
Self Insured		24	9	8	27	4	74	4	39	30	85	20	21	9	57	83	494
Unassigned		144	26	4	16	6	35	0	25	74	27	8	10	0	12	31	418
Total		1,904	1,642	436	1,874	544	4,659	164	2,574	5,681	3,607	974	627	440	1,934	1,614	28,674



Claim Type by Occupation Category for Claims Registered in 2014

Occupation Category	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
Administrative & Regulatory Occupations	35	32	0	67
Administrative Services Managers	20	26	0	46
Administrative Support Clerks	20	29	0	49
Agriculture and Horticulture Workers	46	63	2	111
Architects, Urban Planners & Land Surveyors	3	13	0	16
Assisting Occupations in Support of Health Services	753	652	0	1,405
Athletes, Coaches, Referees and Related Occupations	16	34	0	50
Auditors, Accountants & Investment	10	16	0	26
Automotive Service Technicians	235	400	0	635
Butchers and Bakers	46	96	0	142
Carpenters and Cabinetmakers	198	405	0	603
Cashiers	86	121	0	207
Central Control and Process Operators in Manufacturing and Processing	14	26	0	40
Chefs and Cooks	178	268	0	446
Childcare and Home Support Workers	135	157	0	292
Civil, Mechanical, Electrical, & Chemical Engineers	3	6	0	9
Cleaners	594	698	0	1,292
Clerical Supervisors	21	30	0	51
Clerical Occupations, General Office Skills	85	134	0	219
College and Other Vocational Instructors	1	13	0	14
Computer & Information Systems Professionals	3	13	0	16
Contractors and Supervisors, Trades and Related Workers	48	129	0	177
Contractors, Operators and Supervisors in Agriculture, Horticulture and Aquaculture	57	82	0	139
Crane Operators, Drillers and Blasters	11	31	0	42
Creative and Performing Artists	0	3	0	3
Creative Designers and Craftspersons	2	7	0	9
Electrical Trades and Telecommunication Occupations	176	414	5	595
Facility Operation & Maintenance Managers	15	37	0	52
Finance & Insurance Administrative Occupations	19	24	0	43
Finance & Insurance Clerks	13	34	0	47
Food Counter Attendants, Kitchen Helpers and Related Occupations	219	308	1	528



Claim Type by Occupation Category for Claims Registered in 2014

Occupation Category	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
Heavy Equipment Operators	129	270	1	400
Human Resources & Business Service	3	17	0	20
Insurance and Real Estate Sales Occupations and Buyers	26	44	1	71
Judges, Lawyers and Quebec Notaries	1	9	0	10
Labourers in Processing, Manufacturing and Utilities	500	909	0	1,409
Legislators and Senior Management	19	14	0	33
Librarians, Archivists, Conservators and Curators	0	5	0	5
Library, Correspondence & Related Information	66	78	0	144
Life Science Professionals	4	17	0	21
Logging and Forestry Workers	13	22	0	35
Logging Machinery Operators	3	1	0	4
Longshore Workers and Material Handlers	363	479	0	842
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Chemical, Plastic and Rubber Processing	15	21	0	36
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Fabric, Fur and Leather Products Manufacturing	3	2	0	5
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Food, Beverage and Tobacco Processing	46	120	0	166
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Metal and Mineral Products Processing	14	44	0	58
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Pulp and Paper Production and Wood Processing	11	31	0	42
Machinery and Transportation Equipment Mechanics (Except Motor Vehicle)	207	557	0	764
Machining, Metalworking, Woodworking and Related Machine Operators	23	37	0	60
Machinists and Related Occupations	17	55	0	72
Mail & Message Distribution Occupations	92	81	0	173
Managers in Art, Culture, Recreation & Sport	2	7	0	9
Managers in Communication (except broadcasting)	4	4	0	8
Managers in Construction & Transportation	7	40	0	47
Managers in Engineering, Architecture, Science and Information Systems	3	4	0	7
Managers in Financial & Business Services	2	15	1	18
Managers in Food Service & Accommodation	22	45	0	67
Managers in Health, Education, Social and Community Services	17	18	0	35
Managers in Manufacturing & Utilities	4	13	0	17
Managers in Other Services	14	31	0	45
Managers in Primary Production (except agriculture)	2	6	0	8



Claim Type by Occupation	tion Category for Cl	aims Registered in

Managers in Protective Service Managers in Public Administration Managers in Retail Trade Masonry and Plastering Trades Mechanical, Electrical and Electronics Assemblers Medical Technologists and Technicians (Except Dental Health) Metal Forming, Shaping and Erecting Trades Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers Not coded Nurse Supervisors and Registered Nurses	2 3 83 53 34 48 338 43 875 172 230	9 11 156 99 147 806 151 896 1,295	0 0 0 0 0 0 1 2 0	11 14 239 128 133 195 1,144 195 1,773
Managers in Retail Trade Masonry and Plastering Trades Mechanical, Electrical and Electronics Assemblers Medical Technologists and Technicians (Except Dental Health) Metal Forming, Shaping and Erecting Trades Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers Not coded	83 53 34 48 338 43 875 172 230	156 75 99 147 806 151 896 1,295	0 0 0 0 1 2	239 128 133 195 1,144 195
Masonry and Plastering Trades Mechanical, Electrical and Electronics Assemblers Medical Technologists and Technicians (Except Dental Health) Metal Forming, Shaping and Erecting Trades Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers Not coded	53 34 48 338 43 875 172 230	75 99 147 806 151 896 1,295	0 0 0 1 2	128 133 195 1,144 195
Mechanical, Electrical and Electronics Assemblers Medical Technologists and Technicians (Except Dental Health) Metal Forming, Shaping and Erecting Trades Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers Not coded	34 48 338 43 875 172 230	99 147 806 151 896 1,295	0 0 1 2	133 195 1,144 195
Medical Technologists and Technicians (Except Dental Health) Metal Forming, Shaping and Erecting Trades Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers Not coded	48 338 43 875 172 230	147 806 151 896 1,295	0 0 1 2	195 1,144 195
Metal Forming, Shaping and Erecting Trades Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers Not coded	338 43 875 172 230	806 151 896 1,295	0 1 2	1,144 195
Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers Not coded	43 875 172 230	151 896 1,295	1 2	195
Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers Not coded	875 172 230	896 1,295	2	
Not coded	172 230	1,295		1,773
	230		0	
Nurse Supervisors and Registered Nurses		530		1,467
	73		0	760
Occupations in Food & Beverage Service		147	0	220
Occupations in Travel & Accommodation	17	21	0	38
Occupations not stated	364	1,972	1	2,337
Office Equipment Operators	4	6	0	10
Optometrists, Chiropractors and Other Health Diagnosing and Treating Professionals	1	2	0	3
Other Assembly and Related Occupations	42	82	0	124
Other Construction Trades	116	189	0	305
Other Elemental Service Occupations	65	52	0	117
Other Engineers	2	8	0	10
Other Fishing and Trapping Occupations	1	0	0	1
Other Installers, Repairers and Servicers	116	226	0	342
Other Mechanics	10	15	0	25
Other Occupations in Personal Service	14	32	0	46
Other Occupations in Protective Service	121	134	0	255
Other Occupations in Travel, Accommodation, Amusement and Recreation	8	19	0	27
Other Sales and Related Occupations	199	270	0	469
Other Technical Inspectors and Regulatory Officers	19	20	0	39
Other Technical Occupations in Health Care (Except Dental)	195	264	0	459
Other Transport Equipment Operators and Related Workers	20	35	0	55
Paralegals, Social Services Workers and Occupations in Education and Religion, n.e.c.	205	282	0	487

2014



Claim Type by Occupation Category for Claims Registered in 2014

Occupation Category	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
Pharmacists, Dietitians and Nutritionists	9	18	0	27
Photographers, Graphic Arts Technicians and Technical and Co-ordinating Occupations in Motion Pictures, Broadcasting and the Performing Arts	8	7	0	15
Physical Science Professionals	1	6	0	7
Physicians, Dentists and Veterinarians	6	53	0	59
Plumbers, Pipefitters and Gas Fitters	153	362	1	516
Police Officers and Firefighters	78	175	0	253
Policy and Program Officers, Researchers and Consultants	19	34	0	53
Primary Production Labourers	114	360	1	475
Printing Machine Operators and Related Occupations	7	10	0	17
Printing Press Operators, Commercial Divers and Other Trades and Related Occupations, n.e.c.	7	11	0	18
Psychologists, Social Workers, Counsellors, Clergy and Probation Officers	55	72	0	127
Public Works and Other Labourers, n.e.c.	76	129	1	206
Recording, Scheduling & Distributing	149	201	0	350
Retail Salespersons & Sales Clerks	330	507	0	837
Sales and Service Supervisors	60	73	0	133
Sales Representatives, Wholesale Trade	10	23	0	33
Sales, Marketing & Advertising Managers	4	15	0	19
Secondary and Elementary School Teachers and Educational Counsellors	9	24	0	33
Secretaries, Recorders & Transcriptionists	9	17	0	26
Security Guards and Related Occupations	54	125	0	179
Skilled Administrative and Business Occupations, uns.	0	1	0	1
Stationary Engineers and Power Station and System Operators	6	13	0	19
Supervisors, Assembly and Fabrication	7	12	0	19
Supervisors, Mining, Oil and Gas	5	18	0	23
Supervisors, Processing Occupations	7	20	0	27
Supervisors, Railway and Motor Transportation Occupations	2	4	0	6
Technical Occupations in Architecture, Drafting, Surveying and Mapping	9	12	0	21
Technical Occupations in Civil, Mechanical & Industrial Engineering	6	24	0	30
Technical Occupations in Computer and Information Systems	7	8	0	15
Technical Occupations in Dental Health Care	6	11	0	17
Technical Occupations in Electronics and Electrical Engineering	19	41	0	60



Occupation Category	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
Technical Occupations in Libraries, Archives, Museums and Art Galleries	2	6	0	8
Technical Occupations in Life Sciences	22	61	0	83
Technical Occupations in Personal Service	6	11	0	17
Technical Occupations in Physical Sciences	7	17	0	24
Technical Sales Specialists, Wholesale Trade	4	5	0	9
Therapy and Assessment Professionals	26	19	0	45
Tour & Recreational Guides & Casino Occupations	27	34	0	61
Trades Helpers and Labourers	368	769	4	1,141
Train Crew Operating Occupations	31	19	0	50
Transportation Officers and Controllers	4	11	0	15
Underground Miners, Oil and Gas Drillers and Related Workers	23	120	2	145
University Professors and Assistants	0	8	0	8
Upholsterers, Tailors, Shoe Repairers, Jewellers and Related Occupations	6	3	0	9
Writing, Translating and Public Relations Professionals	3	5	0	8
Total	9,928	18,722	24	28,674

Head	Eyes	Neck	Shoulder	Chest	Back	Abdomen	Arms	Hands	Legs	Feet	Body System	Pelvic Region	Multiple	Other/Unk nown	Total
2	1	1	2	2	11	0	9	8	10	5	3	1	11	1	67
0	2	1	2	2	6	1	5	4	3	2	1	1	13	3	46
4	1	2	4	0	10	1	6	4	5	0	2	1	9	0	49
11	4	1	8	6	10	2	10	13	21	8	0	2	15	0	111
3	0	1	0	0	1	0	1	4	5	0	0	0	1	0	16
48	38	29	177	23	393	19	131	151	111	34	49	19	177	6	1,405
1	0	1	2	0	8	1	6	4	12	5	4	2	4	0	50
0	1	0	1	2	6	0	4	1	5	0	2	0	3	1	26
48	80	8	31	8	87	4	69	185	59	12	4	5	29	6	635
5	5	0	4	1	20	1	18	64	12	5	1	1	5	0	142
26	55	7	27	12	91	4	47	174	98	22	8	9	19	4	603
15	2	1	17	0	25	0	34	49	26	13	2	5	16	2	207
3	4	0	5	2	8	0	1	4	7	0	3	0	3	0	40
15	12	1	23	3	55	1	46	212	25	19	3	3	26	2	446
28	3	4	30	3	55	1	34	30	39	7	4	9	41	4	292
0	0	0	0	0	3	0	2	2	1	0	1	0	0	0	9
101	67	15	116	34	272	6	118	184	175	51	24	21	100	8	1,292
2	0	2	3	2	16	0	4	8	5	0	0	1	8	0	51
15	2	2	9	3	38	1	24	28	32	13	3	6	41	2	219
0	0	0	1	0	6	0	1	1	2	1	0	0	2	0	14
2	0	0	1	1	4	0	4	0	1	2	0	0	1	0	16
12	12	2	16	6	25	1	12	32	29	5	5	2	16	2	177
12	11	0	11	0	24	2	14	19	23	10	2	3	8	0	139
1	4	1	5	0	2	0	4	7	10	4	0	0	3	1	42
0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	3
0	0	0	0	0	3	0	1	3	0	0	0	0	2	0	9
35	51	15	38	10	93	5	49	126	100	14	13	7	36	3	595
4	0	1	5	1	9	0	6	10	11	1	1	1	1	1	52
3	0	1	1	0	4	0	6	3	9	1	5	1	9	0	43
3	0	2	2	0	1	0	9	4	8	3	4	2	9	0	47
23	16	4	29	12	67	2	76	187	43	15	5	7	38	4	528
39	22	7	22	7	70	1	35	58	81	18	10	4	24	2	400
0	1	1	0	0	2	1	2	3	3	1	0	2	3	1	20
3	3	3	6	3	11	0	7	10	7	4	1	3	8	2	71
	2 0 4 11 3 48 1 0 48 5 26 15 26 15 28 0 101 2 3 15 28 0 101 2 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12	2 1 0 2 4 1 11 4 3 0 48 38 1 0 0 1 48 80 5 5 26 55 15 2 3 4 15 12 28 3 0 0 101 67 2 0 15 2 0 0 12 11 1 4 0 0 12 11 1 4 0 0 35 51 4 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 3 0 <td>2 1 1 0 2 1 4 1 2 11 4 1 3 0 1 48 38 29 1 0 1 0 1 0 48 80 8 5 5 0 26 55 7 15 2 1 3 4 0 15 12 1 28 3 4 0 0 0 101 67 15 2 0 2 15 2 2 10 0 0 12 12 2 12 12 2 14 0 0 3 0 1 3 0 1 3 0 2 13 0<td>2112021241241141830104838291771012010148808315504265572715211734051512123283430000010167151162023152290001141500001211011141530113022231642939227220110</td><td>2112202122412401141863010048382917723101200101248808318550412655727121521170340521512123300000101671511634202321522930001010167151661211010141501415110000000003011030220316429123922722701100</td><td>211221102122641240101141861030100148382917723393101208010126488083188755041202655727129115211702534052815121233550000355283430355100232161016715116342722023335101671511634272201141521211011024141502200000335511538109330110430220139227227700<t< td=""><td>211221100212261412401011141861023010010483829177233931910120810101260488083188745504120126557271291415211702503405280151212335512834303551290000301016715116342726200114015229338100010601522166251161502001600000017153810935181538109351<tr< td=""><td>2$1$$2$$2$$11$$0$$9$$0$$2$$1$$2$$2$$6$$1$$5$$4$$1$$2$$4$$0$$10$$1$$6$$11$$4$$1$$8$$6$$10$$2$$10$$3$$0$$1$$0$$0$$1$$0$$1$$48$$38$$29$$177$$23$$393$$19$$131$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$0$$1$$0$$1$$2$$6$$0$$4$$48$$80$$8$$31$$8$$87$$4$$69$$5$$5$$0$$4$$1$$20$$1$$18$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$91$$4$$47$$15$$2$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$8$$0$$1$$15$$12$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$8$$0$$1$$15$$12$$1$$23$$3$$55$$1$$46$$28$$3$$4$$30$$3$$55$$1$$14$$10$$6$$25$$1$$12$$16$$12$$14$$12$$11$$0$$0$$0$$0$$1$$12$</td><td>2$1$$1$$2$$2$$11$$0$$9$$8$$0$$2$$1$$2$$2$$6$$1$$5$$4$$4$$1$$2$$4$$0$$10$$1$$6$$4$$11$$4$$1$$8$$6$$10$$2$$10$$131$$3$$0$$1$$0$$0$$1$$0$$1$$4$$48$$38$$29$$177$$23$$393$$19$$131$$151$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$0$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$48$$80$$8$$31$$8$$87$$4$$69$$185$$5$$5$$0$$4$$1$$20$$1$$18$$64$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$91$$4$$47$$174$$15$$12$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$49$$3$$4$$0$$5$$2$$8$$0$$1$$4$$15$$12$$23$$3$$55$$1$$34$$30$$0$$0$$0$$0$$3$$0$$2$$2$$2$$101$$67$$15$$116$$34$$272$</td><td>21122110981002122615434124010164511418610210132130100101454838291772339319131151111101208164120101208146559550412011864122655727129144717498152117025034492634052801471512123355136318152293381242832000114048515229338124283200110401122000001123101<!--</td--><td>2112211098105021226154324124010164501141861021013218301001014504838291772339319131151111401208164125010126041504880831887469185591255041201186412526557271291447174982215211702503449261334005280147015121233551343039700003022101674276118184175512001140483213</td></td></tr<><td>mediamediamedial<</td><td>madetendeshouleeleadeAcomenArmsmadeLeageperform<t< td=""><td>ness system const above Above Above imple limple 2 1 1 2 2 2 1 0 9 4 3 2 1 1 0 2 1 2 2 6 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 1 4 1 2 4 0 0 1 4 5 0 2 1 17 3 0 1 2 0 8 10 131 151 111 04 40 17 4 0 1 2 0 8 1 16 11 11 14 17 10 11</td><td>mess cyces lenes sources lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes 2 1 2 2 11 0 98 30 2 3 1 11 1 0 2 1 2 2 61 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 3 11 4 2 4 0 10 1 6 4 5 0 2 1 10 1 3 0 1 0 1 0 1 4 1 4 1 3 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 118 111 34 49 19 177 68 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 185 50 12 4 69 185 50 12 4 50 13 14 14 14 12 14 15 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 <</td></t<></td></td></t<></td></td>	2 1 1 0 2 1 4 1 2 11 4 1 3 0 1 48 38 29 1 0 1 0 1 0 48 80 8 5 5 0 26 55 7 15 2 1 3 4 0 15 12 1 28 3 4 0 0 0 101 67 15 2 0 2 15 2 2 10 0 0 12 12 2 12 12 2 14 0 0 3 0 1 3 0 1 3 0 2 13 0 <td>2112021241241141830104838291771012010148808315504265572715211734051512123283430000010167151162023152290001141500001211011141530113022231642939227220110</td> <td>2112202122412401141863010048382917723101200101248808318550412655727121521170340521512123300000101671511634202321522930001010167151661211010141501415110000000003011030220316429123922722701100</td> <td>211221102122641240101141861030100148382917723393101208010126488083188755041202655727129115211702534052815121233550000355283430355100232161016715116342722023335101671511634272201141521211011024141502200000335511538109330110430220139227227700<t< td=""><td>211221100212261412401011141861023010010483829177233931910120810101260488083188745504120126557271291415211702503405280151212335512834303551290000301016715116342726200114015229338100010601522166251161502001600000017153810935181538109351<tr< td=""><td>2$1$$2$$2$$11$$0$$9$$0$$2$$1$$2$$2$$6$$1$$5$$4$$1$$2$$4$$0$$10$$1$$6$$11$$4$$1$$8$$6$$10$$2$$10$$3$$0$$1$$0$$0$$1$$0$$1$$48$$38$$29$$177$$23$$393$$19$$131$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$0$$1$$0$$1$$2$$6$$0$$4$$48$$80$$8$$31$$8$$87$$4$$69$$5$$5$$0$$4$$1$$20$$1$$18$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$91$$4$$47$$15$$2$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$8$$0$$1$$15$$12$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$8$$0$$1$$15$$12$$1$$23$$3$$55$$1$$46$$28$$3$$4$$30$$3$$55$$1$$14$$10$$6$$25$$1$$12$$16$$12$$14$$12$$11$$0$$0$$0$$0$$1$$12$</td><td>2$1$$1$$2$$2$$11$$0$$9$$8$$0$$2$$1$$2$$2$$6$$1$$5$$4$$4$$1$$2$$4$$0$$10$$1$$6$$4$$11$$4$$1$$8$$6$$10$$2$$10$$131$$3$$0$$1$$0$$0$$1$$0$$1$$4$$48$$38$$29$$177$$23$$393$$19$$131$$151$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$0$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$48$$80$$8$$31$$8$$87$$4$$69$$185$$5$$5$$0$$4$$1$$20$$1$$18$$64$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$91$$4$$47$$174$$15$$12$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$49$$3$$4$$0$$5$$2$$8$$0$$1$$4$$15$$12$$23$$3$$55$$1$$34$$30$$0$$0$$0$$0$$3$$0$$2$$2$$2$$101$$67$$15$$116$$34$$272$</td><td>21122110981002122615434124010164511418610210132130100101454838291772339319131151111101208164120101208146559550412011864122655727129144717498152117025034492634052801471512123355136318152293381242832000114048515229338124283200110401122000001123101<!--</td--><td>2112211098105021226154324124010164501141861021013218301001014504838291772339319131151111401208164125010126041504880831887469185591255041201186412526557271291447174982215211702503449261334005280147015121233551343039700003022101674276118184175512001140483213</td></td></tr<><td>mediamediamedial<</td><td>madetendeshouleeleadeAcomenArmsmadeLeageperform<t< td=""><td>ness system const above Above Above imple limple 2 1 1 2 2 2 1 0 9 4 3 2 1 1 0 2 1 2 2 6 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 1 4 1 2 4 0 0 1 4 5 0 2 1 17 3 0 1 2 0 8 10 131 151 111 04 40 17 4 0 1 2 0 8 1 16 11 11 14 17 10 11</td><td>mess cyces lenes sources lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes 2 1 2 2 11 0 98 30 2 3 1 11 1 0 2 1 2 2 61 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 3 11 4 2 4 0 10 1 6 4 5 0 2 1 10 1 3 0 1 0 1 0 1 4 1 4 1 3 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 118 111 34 49 19 177 68 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 185 50 12 4 69 185 50 12 4 50 13 14 14 14 12 14 15 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 <</td></t<></td></td></t<></td>	2112021241241141830104838291771012010148808315504265572715211734051512123283430000010167151162023152290001141500001211011141530113022231642939227220110	2112202122412401141863010048382917723101200101248808318550412655727121521170340521512123300000101671511634202321522930001010167151661211010141501415110000000003011030220316429123922722701100	211221102122641240101141861030100148382917723393101208010126488083188755041202655727129115211702534052815121233550000355283430355100232161016715116342722023335101671511634272201141521211011024141502200000335511538109330110430220139227227700 <t< td=""><td>211221100212261412401011141861023010010483829177233931910120810101260488083188745504120126557271291415211702503405280151212335512834303551290000301016715116342726200114015229338100010601522166251161502001600000017153810935181538109351<tr< td=""><td>2$1$$2$$2$$11$$0$$9$$0$$2$$1$$2$$2$$6$$1$$5$$4$$1$$2$$4$$0$$10$$1$$6$$11$$4$$1$$8$$6$$10$$2$$10$$3$$0$$1$$0$$0$$1$$0$$1$$48$$38$$29$$177$$23$$393$$19$$131$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$0$$1$$0$$1$$2$$6$$0$$4$$48$$80$$8$$31$$8$$87$$4$$69$$5$$5$$0$$4$$1$$20$$1$$18$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$91$$4$$47$$15$$2$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$8$$0$$1$$15$$12$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$8$$0$$1$$15$$12$$1$$23$$3$$55$$1$$46$$28$$3$$4$$30$$3$$55$$1$$14$$10$$6$$25$$1$$12$$16$$12$$14$$12$$11$$0$$0$$0$$0$$1$$12$</td><td>2$1$$1$$2$$2$$11$$0$$9$$8$$0$$2$$1$$2$$2$$6$$1$$5$$4$$4$$1$$2$$4$$0$$10$$1$$6$$4$$11$$4$$1$$8$$6$$10$$2$$10$$131$$3$$0$$1$$0$$0$$1$$0$$1$$4$$48$$38$$29$$177$$23$$393$$19$$131$$151$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$0$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$48$$80$$8$$31$$8$$87$$4$$69$$185$$5$$5$$0$$4$$1$$20$$1$$18$$64$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$91$$4$$47$$174$$15$$12$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$49$$3$$4$$0$$5$$2$$8$$0$$1$$4$$15$$12$$23$$3$$55$$1$$34$$30$$0$$0$$0$$0$$3$$0$$2$$2$$2$$101$$67$$15$$116$$34$$272$</td><td>21122110981002122615434124010164511418610210132130100101454838291772339319131151111101208164120101208146559550412011864122655727129144717498152117025034492634052801471512123355136318152293381242832000114048515229338124283200110401122000001123101<!--</td--><td>2112211098105021226154324124010164501141861021013218301001014504838291772339319131151111401208164125010126041504880831887469185591255041201186412526557271291447174982215211702503449261334005280147015121233551343039700003022101674276118184175512001140483213</td></td></tr<><td>mediamediamedial<</td><td>madetendeshouleeleadeAcomenArmsmadeLeageperform<t< td=""><td>ness system const above Above Above imple limple 2 1 1 2 2 2 1 0 9 4 3 2 1 1 0 2 1 2 2 6 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 1 4 1 2 4 0 0 1 4 5 0 2 1 17 3 0 1 2 0 8 10 131 151 111 04 40 17 4 0 1 2 0 8 1 16 11 11 14 17 10 11</td><td>mess cyces lenes sources lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes 2 1 2 2 11 0 98 30 2 3 1 11 1 0 2 1 2 2 61 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 3 11 4 2 4 0 10 1 6 4 5 0 2 1 10 1 3 0 1 0 1 0 1 4 1 4 1 3 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 118 111 34 49 19 177 68 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 185 50 12 4 69 185 50 12 4 50 13 14 14 14 12 14 15 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 <</td></t<></td></td></t<>	211221100212261412401011141861023010010483829177233931910120810101260488083188745504120126557271291415211702503405280151212335512834303551290000301016715116342726200114015229338100010601522166251161502001600000017153810935181538109351 <tr< td=""><td>2$1$$2$$2$$11$$0$$9$$0$$2$$1$$2$$2$$6$$1$$5$$4$$1$$2$$4$$0$$10$$1$$6$$11$$4$$1$$8$$6$$10$$2$$10$$3$$0$$1$$0$$0$$1$$0$$1$$48$$38$$29$$177$$23$$393$$19$$131$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$0$$1$$0$$1$$2$$6$$0$$4$$48$$80$$8$$31$$8$$87$$4$$69$$5$$5$$0$$4$$1$$20$$1$$18$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$91$$4$$47$$15$$2$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$8$$0$$1$$15$$12$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$8$$0$$1$$15$$12$$1$$23$$3$$55$$1$$46$$28$$3$$4$$30$$3$$55$$1$$14$$10$$6$$25$$1$$12$$16$$12$$14$$12$$11$$0$$0$$0$$0$$1$$12$</td><td>2$1$$1$$2$$2$$11$$0$$9$$8$$0$$2$$1$$2$$2$$6$$1$$5$$4$$4$$1$$2$$4$$0$$10$$1$$6$$4$$11$$4$$1$$8$$6$$10$$2$$10$$131$$3$$0$$1$$0$$0$$1$$0$$1$$4$$48$$38$$29$$177$$23$$393$$19$$131$$151$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$0$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$1$$0$$1$$2$$0$$8$$1$$6$$4$$1$$48$$80$$8$$31$$8$$87$$4$$69$$185$$5$$5$$0$$4$$1$$20$$1$$18$$64$$26$$55$$7$$27$$12$$91$$4$$47$$174$$15$$12$$1$$17$$0$$25$$0$$34$$49$$3$$4$$0$$5$$2$$8$$0$$1$$4$$15$$12$$23$$3$$55$$1$$34$$30$$0$$0$$0$$0$$3$$0$$2$$2$$2$$101$$67$$15$$116$$34$$272$</td><td>21122110981002122615434124010164511418610210132130100101454838291772339319131151111101208164120101208146559550412011864122655727129144717498152117025034492634052801471512123355136318152293381242832000114048515229338124283200110401122000001123101<!--</td--><td>2112211098105021226154324124010164501141861021013218301001014504838291772339319131151111401208164125010126041504880831887469185591255041201186412526557271291447174982215211702503449261334005280147015121233551343039700003022101674276118184175512001140483213</td></td></tr<> <td>mediamediamedial<</td> <td>madetendeshouleeleadeAcomenArmsmadeLeageperform<t< td=""><td>ness system const above Above Above imple limple 2 1 1 2 2 2 1 0 9 4 3 2 1 1 0 2 1 2 2 6 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 1 4 1 2 4 0 0 1 4 5 0 2 1 17 3 0 1 2 0 8 10 131 151 111 04 40 17 4 0 1 2 0 8 1 16 11 11 14 17 10 11</td><td>mess cyces lenes sources lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes 2 1 2 2 11 0 98 30 2 3 1 11 1 0 2 1 2 2 61 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 3 11 4 2 4 0 10 1 6 4 5 0 2 1 10 1 3 0 1 0 1 0 1 4 1 4 1 3 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 118 111 34 49 19 177 68 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 185 50 12 4 69 185 50 12 4 50 13 14 14 14 12 14 15 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 <</td></t<></td>	2 1 2 2 11 0 9 0 2 1 2 2 6 1 5 4 1 2 4 0 10 1 6 11 4 1 8 6 10 2 10 3 0 1 0 0 1 0 1 48 38 29 177 23 393 19 131 1 0 1 2 0 8 1 6 0 1 0 1 2 6 0 4 48 80 8 31 8 87 4 69 5 5 0 4 1 20 1 18 26 55 7 27 12 91 4 47 15 2 1 17 0 25 0 34 26 55 7 27 12 8 0 1 15 12 1 17 0 25 0 34 26 55 7 27 12 8 0 1 15 12 1 23 3 55 1 46 28 3 4 30 3 55 1 14 10 6 25 1 12 16 12 14 12 11 0 0 0 0 1 12	2 1 1 2 2 11 0 9 8 0 2 1 2 2 6 1 5 4 4 1 2 4 0 10 1 6 4 11 4 1 8 6 10 2 10 131 3 0 1 0 0 1 0 1 4 48 38 29 177 23 393 19 131 151 1 0 1 2 0 8 1 6 4 1 0 1 0 1 2 0 8 1 6 4 1 1 0 1 2 0 8 1 6 4 1 48 80 8 31 8 87 4 69 185 5 5 0 4 1 20 1 18 64 26 55 7 27 12 91 4 47 174 15 12 1 17 0 25 0 34 49 3 4 0 5 2 8 0 1 4 15 12 23 3 55 1 34 30 0 0 0 0 3 0 2 2 2 101 67 15 116 34 272	21122110981002122615434124010164511418610210132130100101454838291772339319131151111101208164120101208146559550412011864122655727129144717498152117025034492634052801471512123355136318152293381242832000114048515229338124283200110401122000001123101 </td <td>2112211098105021226154324124010164501141861021013218301001014504838291772339319131151111401208164125010126041504880831887469185591255041201186412526557271291447174982215211702503449261334005280147015121233551343039700003022101674276118184175512001140483213</td>	2112211098105021226154324124010164501141861021013218301001014504838291772339319131151111401208164125010126041504880831887469185591255041201186412526557271291447174982215211702503449261334005280147015121233551343039700003022101674276118184175512001140483213	mediamediamedial<	madetendeshouleeleadeAcomenArmsmadeLeageperform <t< td=""><td>ness system const above Above Above imple limple 2 1 1 2 2 2 1 0 9 4 3 2 1 1 0 2 1 2 2 6 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 1 4 1 2 4 0 0 1 4 5 0 2 1 17 3 0 1 2 0 8 10 131 151 111 04 40 17 4 0 1 2 0 8 1 16 11 11 14 17 10 11</td><td>mess cyces lenes sources lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes 2 1 2 2 11 0 98 30 2 3 1 11 1 0 2 1 2 2 61 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 3 11 4 2 4 0 10 1 6 4 5 0 2 1 10 1 3 0 1 0 1 0 1 4 1 4 1 3 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 118 111 34 49 19 177 68 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 185 50 12 4 69 185 50 12 4 50 13 14 14 14 12 14 15 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 <</td></t<>	ness system const above Above Above imple limple 2 1 1 2 2 2 1 0 9 4 3 2 1 1 0 2 1 2 2 6 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 1 4 1 2 4 0 0 1 4 5 0 2 1 17 3 0 1 2 0 8 10 131 151 111 04 40 17 4 0 1 2 0 8 1 16 11 11 14 17 10 11	mess cyces lenes sources lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes lenes 2 1 2 2 11 0 98 30 2 3 1 11 1 0 2 1 2 2 61 1 5 4 3 2 1 1 1 3 11 4 2 4 0 10 1 6 4 5 0 2 1 10 1 3 0 1 0 1 0 1 4 1 4 1 3 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 118 111 34 49 19 177 68 1 0 1 2 0 88 1 68 185 50 12 4 69 185 50 12 4 50 13 14 14 14 12 14 15 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 <

Occupation	Head	Eyes	Neck	Shoulder	Chest	Back	Abdomen	Arms	Hands	Legs	Feet	Body System	Pelvic Region	Multiple	Other/Unk nown	Total
Judges, Lawyers and Quebec Notaries	2	0	0	1	0	1	0	1	1	1	1	0	0	2	0	10
Labourers in Processing, Manufacturing and Utilities	92	109	23	69	26	204	7	144	379	187	52	22	27	61	7	1,409
Legislators and Senior Management	1	0	0	1	1	5	0	3	3	6	2	5	0	6	0	33
Librarians, Archivists, Conservators and Curators	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	2	0	5
Library, Correspondence & Related Information	12	2	2	10	4	27	0	16	12	22	5	2	4	24	2	144
Life Science Professionals	0	1	0	1	1	3	0	1	4	5	1	3	0	1	0	21
Logging and Forestry Workers	0	3	0	0	1	8	0	2	7	12	1	0	0	1	0	35
Logging Machinery Operators	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	4
Longshore Workers and Material Handlers	41	26	9	81	15	229	6	76	137	124	43	2	16	36	1	842
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Chemical, Plastic and Rubber Processing	3	1	0	0	1	9	1	7	5	5	2	1	0	1	0	36
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Fabric, Fur and Leather Products Manufacturing	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	1	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	5
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Food, Beverage and Tobacco Processing	8	5	1	14	3	20	2	24	51	22	4	2	3	5	2	166
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Metal and Mineral Products Processing	3	5	0	4	2	4	0	5	24	6	2	1	0	2	0	58
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Pulp and Paper Production and Wood Processing	7	1	0	2	0	3	0	5	13	4	1	1	3	2	0	42
Machinery and Transportation Equipment Mechanics (Except Motor Vehicle)	83	62	19	54	24	102	6	64	185	75	17	11	17	38	7	764
Machining, Metalworking, Woodworking and Related Machine Operators	2	3	0	5	2	12	1	6	15	5	4	0	0	5	0	60
Machinists and Related Occupations	9	10	0	0	2	10	0	11	28	2	0	0	0	0	0	72
Mail & Message Distribution Occupations	8	2	5	15	1	28	1	16	10	47	13	2	7	16	2	173
Managers in Art, Culture, Recreation & Sport	1	0	0	0	1	0	0	2	3	1	0	0	0	1	0	9
Managers in Communication (except broadcasting)	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	2	2	1	0	0	0	1	0	8
Managers in Construction & Transportation	4	2	0	5	1	5	0	4	8	10	3	0	1	4	0	47
Managers in Engineering, Architecture, Science and Information Systems	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	3	1	0	1	0	1	0	7
Managers in Financial & Business Services	1	1	0	0	1	1	0	1	3	3	1	0	0	5	1	18
Managers in Food Service & Accommodation	3	4	4	2	1	10	0	7	15	11	2	1	1	4	2	67
Managers in Health, Education, Social and Community Services	0	0	1	5	0	1	0	5	3	8	1	3	1	6	1	35
Managers in Manufacturing & Utilities	2	1	0	1	0	3	0	2	4	3	0	0	0	1	0	17
Managers in Other Services	1	1	1	7	1	5	0	7	10	8	1	0	1	2	0	45
Managers in Primary Production (except agriculture)	1	0	0	0	2	2	0	0	1	1	0	0	0	1	0	8
Managers in Protective Service	2	2	1	0	1	1	0	1	1	0	1	0	0	1	0	11
Managers in Public Administration	0	1	1	1	0	1	0	1	1	1	0	0	0	7	0	14
Managers in Retail Trade	16	2	0	23	6	51	0	28	36	36	12	1	7	21	0	239
Masonry and Plastering Trades	10	5	1	11	1	26	0	16	28	17	5	1	3	4	0	128
Mechanical, Electrical and Electronics Assemblers	11	15	0	9	3	16	2	16	39	6	8	2	1	5	0	133

Occupation	Head	Eyes	Neck	Shoulder	Chest	Back	Abdomen	Arms	Hands	Legs	Feet	Body System	Pelvic Region	Multiple	Other/Unk nown	Total
Medical Technologists and Technicians (Except Dental Health)	8	13	3	15	1	16	0	15	67	9	2	24	3	15	4	195
Metal Forming, Shaping and Erecting Trades	70	293	13	51	11	130	10	88	270	92	32	43	16	17	8	1,144
Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling	27	13	4	7	3	17	0	17	50	30	11	4	1	9	2	195
Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers	127	39	30	149	54	378	13	137	188	340	64	19	40	182	13	1,773
Not coded	6	6	2	5	2	13	0	10	10	8	2	1	1	11	1,390	1,467
Nurse Supervisors and Registered Nurses	36	48	15	68	6	137	0	43	214	52	10	42	16	63	10	760
Occupations in Food & Beverage Service	12	5	2	9	3	31	1	19	78	28	11	0	2	16	3	220
Occupations in Travel & Accommodation	4	1	1	5	1	9	0	5	2	5	1	0	0	4	0	38
Occupations not stated	248	196	33	119	52	298	9	198	598	283	75	38	28	123	39	2,337
Office Equipment Operators	1	0	1	1	0	2	0	1	2	1	1	0	0	0	0	10
Optometrists, Chiropractors and Other Health Diagnosing and Treating Professionals	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	3
Other Assembly and Related Occupations	13	9	1	7	2	20	1	12	30	17	6	2	1	1	2	124
Other Construction Trades	13	12	2	24	7	35	4	41	78	47	13	5	4	19	1	305
Other Elemental Service Occupations	1	1	2	19	1	33	0	13	17	11	4	5	2	8	0	117
Other Engineers	0	0	0	1	0	2	0	1	4	1	0	1	0	0	0	10
Other Fishing and Trapping Occupations	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Other Installers, Repairers and Servicers	31	16	10	21	6	54	3	29	84	42	10	1	12	22	1	342
Other Mechanics	0	4	0	1	0	6	0	1	9	2	1	0	1	0	0	25
Other Occupations in Personal Service	4	0	0	4	2	3	0	3	23	4	0	0	1	2	0	46
Other Occupations in Protective Service	15	8	3	21	4	34	2	29	39	48	10	15	2	22	3	255
Other Occupations in Travel, Accommodation, Amusement and Recreation	2	2	0	2	0	6	0	3	5	3	1	1	0	1	1	27
Other Sales and Related Occupations	29	9	7	46	10	123	0	45	83	51	23	1	7	30	5	469
Other Technical Inspectors and Regulatory Officers	2	0	3	1	2	7	0	1	9	10	0	0	0	4	0	39
Other Technical Occupations in Health Care (Except Dental)	23	18	12	23	3	132	1	32	93	37	5	31	6	38	5	459
Other Transport Equipment Operators and Related Workers	7	3	1	4	1	8	0	10	5	10	2	1	0	3	0	55
Paralegals, Social Services Workers and Occupations in Education and Religion, n.e.c.	45	8	19	29	8	90	7	52	51	65	17	17	11	61	7	487
Pharmacists, Dietitians and Nutritionists	4	1	0	0	0	6	0	1	4	1	0	8	0	2	0	27
Photographers, Graphic Arts Technicians and Technical and Co-ordinating Occupations in Motion	1	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	4	1	3	1	0	1	0	15
Physical Science Professionals	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	1	2	2	0	0	1	0	7
Physicians, Dentists and Veterinarians	4	6	0	1	0	1	1	1	38	0	1	0	0	3	3	59
Plumbers, Pipefitters and Gas Fitters	35	63	10	22	14	80	4	50	120	62	10	16	3	21	6	516
Police Officers and Firefighters	17	11	7	18	9	28	5	25	23	63	5	10	5	23	4	253
Policy and Program Officers, Researchers and Consultants	2	0	0	3	1	8	0	2	4	18	2	2	2	9	0	53

Occupation	Head	Eyes	Neck	Shoulder	Chest	Back	Abdomen	Arms	Hands	Legs	Feet	Body System	Pelvic Region	Multiple	Other/Unk nown	Total
Primary Production Labourers	32	24	5	35	8	58	3	48	114	74	23	15	10	23	3	475
Printing Machine Operators and Related Occupations	0	0	0	1	0	5	0	3	6	1	1	0	0	0	0	17
Printing Press Operators, Commercial Divers and Other Trades and Related Occupations, n.e.c.	2	2	0	0	0	3	0	2	6	2	0	0	0	1	0	18
Psychologists, Social Workers, Counsellors, Clergy and Probation Officers	10	1	5	6	0	26	1	9	10	21	3	6	4	25	0	127
Public Works and Other Labourers, n.e.c.	21	12	5	15	7	36	3	18	30	32	4	6	5	12	0	206
Recording, Scheduling & Distributing	19	8	6	24	5	80	3	37	55	60	26	3	4	17	3	350
Retail Salespersons & Sales Clerks	62	16	11	54	13	169	1	81	185	117	45	8	13	56	6	837
Sales and Service Supervisors	10	1	1	8	7	34	1	5	26	21	3	0	3	12	1	133
Sales Representatives, Wholesale Trade	4	0	1	3	1	3	1	2	5	6	1	0	2	3	1	33
Sales, Marketing & Advertising Managers	4	0	3	0	0	3	0	3	0	2	0	0	0	4	0	19
Secondary and Elementary School Teachers and Educational Counsellors	3	1	3	3	0	5	0	1	2	5	3	0	0	7	0	33
Secretaries, Recorders & Transcriptionists	0	0	1	1	0	7	0	7	0	5	0	1	0	4	0	26
Security Guards and Related Occupations	27	5	2	12	6	24	0	23	10	28	7	6	3	22	4	179
Skilled Administrative and Business Occupations, uns.	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Stationary Engineers and Power Station and System Operators	1	0	0	2	1	3	1	2	5	3	0	0	0	1	0	19
Supervisors, Assembly and Fabrication	2	1	0	0	0	2	0	1	8	4	1	0	0	0	0	19
Supervisors, Mining, Oil and Gas	4	2	1	1	0	1	0	3	7	2	0	2	0	0	0	23
Supervisors, Processing Occupations	2	4	0	2	0	4	1	3	6	2	2	1	0	0	0	27
Supervisors, Railway and Motor Transportation Occupations	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	3	0	0	0	0	1	1	6
Technical Occupations in Architecture, Drafting, Surveying and Mapping	1	0	1	1	0	3	0	1	3	6	1	1	1	2	0	21
Technical Occupations in Civil, Mechanical & Industrial Engineering	3	4	2	1	0	5	0	1	5	7	1	0	0	1	0	30
Technical Occupations in Computer and Information Systems	0	0	1	0	0	4	0	3	2	2	0	0	0	3	0	15
Technical Occupations in Dental Health Care	1	1	0	1	0	1	0	3	7	1	0	1	0	0	1	17
Technical Occupations in Electronics and Electrical Engineering	4	4	2	6	1	11	0	3	11	10	3	0	1	4	0	60
Technical Occupations in Libraries, Archives, Museums and Art Galleries	0	0	0	2	0	0	0	1	1	2	0	0	0	2	0	8
Technical Occupations in Life Sciences	11	3	2	8	2	16	1	10	8	11	3	1	2	3	2	83
Technical Occupations in Personal Service	0	1	0	1	0	3	0	0	8	3	0	0	0	1	0	17
Technical Occupations in Physical Sciences	1	0	1	1	1	5	0	2	6	3	1	1	1	0	1	24
Technical Sales Specialists, Wholesale Trade	0	0	0	1	0	3	0	1	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	9
Therapy and Assessment Professionals	0	1	2	9	2	12	1	4	3	3	2	1	1	3	1	45
Tour & Recreational Guides & Casino Occupations	2	0	1	6	0	11	0	4	14	11	5	0	1	6	0	61
Trades Helpers and Labourers	81	99	10	56	36	147	5	120	274	177	52	22	13	47	2	1,141
Train Crew Operating Occupations	3	0	2	7	0	11	0	4	4	9	0	8	0	1	1	50



Part of Body Injured by Occupation for Claims Registered in 2014

Occupation	Head	Eyes	Neck	Shoulder	Chest	Back	Abdomen	Arms	Hands	Legs	Feet	Body System	Pelvic Region	Multiple	Other/Unk nown	Total
Transportation Officers and Controllers	1	0	0	1	0	4	0	1	1	3	0	2	0	2	0	15
Underground Miners, Oil and Gas Drillers and Related Workers	18	4	3	9	4	17	1	8	19	16	5	32	1	8	0	145
University Professors and Assistants	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	1	1	0	1	1	0	8
Upholsterers, Tailors, Shoe Repairers, Jewellers and Related Occupations	0	1	0	0	0	3	0	2	0	0	0	1	0	2	0	9
Writing, Translating and Public Relations Professionals	0	0	1	0	1	2	0	0	2	1	0	0	0	1	0	8
Total	1,904	1,642	436	1,874	544	4,659	164	2,574	5,681	3,607	974	627	440	1,934	1,614	28,674

*Prior to 2010, the Back category included pelvic region injuries.



Cause of Injury	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
Assaults & Violent Acts				
Assaults, violent acts, attacks, harassment, n.e.c.	26	28	0	54
Assaults, violent acts, attacks, harassment, uns.	5	0	0	5
Assaults, violent acts, harassment by person(s), n.e.c.	89	131	0	220
Assaults, violent acts, harassment by person(s), uns.	25	29	0	54
Attacks by animals, n.e.c.	37	50	0	87
Attacks by animals, uns.	0	1	0	1
Biting	7	39	0	46
Exposure to work or job-related stress, n.e.c.	1	0	0	1
Exposure to work or job-related stress, uns.	2	0	0	2
Hitting, kicking, beating	114	136	0	250
Nonvenomous bites	13	108	0	121
Self-inflicted injury, n.e.c.	0	1	0	1
Sexual assault	1	0	0	1
Squeezing, pinching, scratching, twisting	18	32	0	50
Stabbing	1	0	0	1
Threats, verbal assaults, harassment (other than sexual)	9	1	0	10
Assaults & Violent Acts Total	348	556	0	904
Bodily Reaction & Exertion				
Bending, climbing, crawling, reaching, twisting	1,177	1,124	0	2,301
	4	3	4	2,30
Bodily conditions, n.e.c.	53	45	4	
Bodily reaction and exertion in lifting (object) and turning (body)		45		98 731
Bodily reaction and exertion, n.e.c.	326 54		0	
Bodily reaction and exertion, uns.		64	0	118
Bodily reaction, n.e.c.	97	124	0	221
Bodily reaction, uns.	29	58	0	87
Overexertion in carrying, turning, or wielding objects	127	134	0	261
Overexertion in lifting	1,198	1,176	0	2,374
Overexertion in lifting and turning (object)	22	16	0	38
Overexertion in pulling or pushing objects	369	391	0	760
Overexertion in throwing objects	19	14	0	33
Overexertion, n.e.c.	280	295	0	575
Overexertion, uns.	84	107	0	191
Repetitive motion, n.e.c.	56	41	0	97
Repetitive motion, uns.	51	40	0	91
Repetitive placing, grasping, or moving objects, except tools	54	52	0	106
Repetitive use of tools	9	26	0	35
Running - without other incident	9	9	0	18
Sitting	1	3	0	4
Slip, trip, twisting, stepped on or in, loss of balance - without fall, n.e.c.	56	61	0	117
Slip, trip, twisting, stepped on or in, loss of balance - without fall, uns.	30	46	0	76
Slipping on something - without fall	252	294	0	546
Standing	2	5	0	7
Static posture with the application of force to an object	2	4	0	e
Static posture without the application of force to an object	3	2	0	5
Stepping in a hole or object - without fall	18	20	0	3



se of Injury	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
Sudden reaction when surprised, frightened, startled	3	1	0	4
Tripping over something - without fall	38	69	0	107
Typing or keyentry	16	11	0	27
Walking without other incident	10	16	0	26
y Reaction & Exertion Total	4,449	4,656	4	9,109
act with Objects & Equipment				
Caught in or compresses by equipment or objects, n.e.c.	324	734	0	1,058
Caught in or compresses by equipment or objects, uns.	6	41	0	47
Caught in or crushed in collapsing materials, n.e.c.	2	2	0	4
Caught in or crushed in collapsing materials, uns.	0	4	0	4
Caught in or crushed in collapsing structure	0	1	0	1
Caught in running equipment or machinery	47	50	0	97
Compressed or pinched by rolling, sliding, or shifting objects	14	66	0	80
Contact with objects and equipment, n.e.c.	20	73	0	93
Contact with objects and equipment, uns.	72	538	0	610
Rubbed or abraded by foreign matter in eye	1	12	0	13
Rubbed or abraded by friction or pressure, n.e.c.	2	7	0	9
Rubbed or abraded by friction or pressure, uns.	0	2	0	2
Rubbed or abraded by kneeling on surface	10	13	0	23
Rubbed or abraded by objects being handled	3	2	0	5
Rubbed, abraded, or jarred by other machine or equipment vibration	0	5	0	5
Rubbed, abraded, or jarred by vehicle or mobile equipment vibration	6	7	0	13
Rubbed, abraded, or jarred by vehicle of mobile equipment vibration Rubbed, abraded, or jarred by vibration, n.e.c.	2	2	0	4
	1	0	0	4
Rubbed, abraded, or jarred by vibration, uns.	27	52		
Stepped on object			0	79
Struck against moving object	19	38	0	57
Struck against object, n.e.c.	98	412	0	510
Struck against object, uns.	14	51	0	65
Struck against stationary object	310	781	0	1,091
Struck by discharged object or substance	35	154	0	189
Struck by dislodged flying object, particle	68	432	0	500
Struck by falling object	514	916	2	1,432
Struck by flying object, n.e.c.	15	42	0	57
Struck by flying object, uns.	1	27	0	28
Struck by object, n.e.c.	337	912	0	1,249
Struck by object, uns.	18	101	0	119
Struck by rolling, sliding or falling objects on floor or ground level	18	35	0	53
Struck by slipping handheld object	181	958	0	1,139
Struck by swinging or slipping object, n.e.c.	36	110	1	147
Struck by swinging or slipping object, uns.	0	10	0	10
Struck or pierced by needle (without transmitting disease)	13	350	0	363
Struck or slammed in swinging door or gate	43	143	0	186
ct with Objects & Equipment Total	2,257	7,083	3	9,343
sure to Harmful Substances or Environments				
Bee, wasp, hornet sting	8	20	0	28



Cause	of Injury	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
	Contact with cold objects or substances	0	1	0	1
	Contact with hot objects or substances	127	297	0	424
	Contact with skin, eye(s), or other exposed tissue	120	779	0	899
	Contact with temperature extremes, uns.	0	1	0	1
	Exposure to caustic, noxious, or allergenic substances, n.e.c.	17	41	0	58
	Exposure to caustic, noxious, or allergenic substances, uns.	5	37	0	42
	Exposure to electrical energy from machine, tool, appliance, or light fixture	1	13	0	14
	Exposure to electrical energy from overhead powerlines	0	0	1	1
	components	4	21	1	26
	Exposure to electrical energy, n.e.c.	1	4	0	5
	Exposure to electrical energy, uns.	1	15	0	16
	Exposure to environmental code	4	21	0	25
	Exposure to environmental heat	1	24	0	25
	Exposure to harmful substances or environments, n.e.c.	1	4	0	5
	Exposure to harmful substances or environments, uns.	1	1	0	2
	Exposure to noise in a single incident	3	11	0	14
	Exposure to noise over time	1	224	0	225
	Exposure to noise, uns.	0	7	0	7
	Exposure to radiation, n.e.c.	2	1	0	3
	Exposure to sun	0	1	0	1
	Exposure to traumatic or stressful event, n.e.c.	22	9	0	31
	Exposure to welding light	13	38	0	51
	Ingestion of substance	1	2	0	3
	Inhalation in enclosed, restricted or confined space	2	7	3	12
	Inhalation in open or nonconfined space	15	33	0	48
	Inhalation of substances, n.e.c.	3	21	2	26
	Inhalation of substances, uns.	43	252	1	296
	Injections, stings, venomous bites, n.e.c.	1	1	0	2
	Injections, stings, venomous bites, uns.	3	7	0	10
	Needle sticks	0	1	0	1
	Other stings or venomous bites	2	8	0	10
	Pressure changes in airplane, other aircraft	0	1	0	1
	Pressure changes underwater	0	2	0	2
Exposi	are to Harmful Substances or Environments Total	402	1,905	8	2,315
Falls					
	Fall down stairs or steps	111	104	0	215
	Fall from floor, dock, or ground level, n.e.c.	1	1	0	2
	Fall from floor, dock, or ground level, uns.	1	0	0	1
	Fall from ground level to lower level	2	0	0	2
	Fall from ladder	139	87	0	226
	Fall from loading dock	0	2	0	2
	Fall from nonmoving vehicle	92	97	0	189
	Fall from piled or stacked material	0	5	0	5
	Fall from roof edge	2	1	0	3
	Fall from roof, n.e.c.	2	3	0	5
	Fall from roof, uns.	9	3	0	12



Cause of Injury	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
Fall from scaffold, staging, platform	17	18	0	35
Fall on same level, n.e.c.	272	299	1	572
Fall on same level, uns.	56	75	0	131
Fall onto or against objects	232	324	0	556
Fall through existing floor opening	2	2	0	4
Fall through existing roof opening	0	1	0	1
Fall through floor surface	4	1	0	5
Fall through roof surface	2	2	0	4
Fall to floor, walkway, or other surface	788	878	0	1,666
Fall to lower level, n.e.c.	74	69	0	143
Fall to lower level, uns.	3	4	0	7
Fall, n.e.c.	0	1	0	1
Fall, uns.	39	91	0	130
Jump from nonmoving vehicle	14	11	0	25
Jump from scaffold, platform, loading dock	3	4	0	7
Jump from structure, structural element, n.e.c.	2	2	0	4
Jump to lower level, n.e.c.	13	9	0	22
Jump to lower level, uns.	1	2	0	3
alls Total	1,881	2,096	1	3,978
ires & Explosions				
Explosion of battery	1	0	0	1
Explosion of pressure vessel or piping	3	7	0	10
Explosion, n.e.c.	4	5	0	9
Fire in residence, building, or other structure	4	4	0	8
Fire or explosion, n.e.c.	1	3	0	4
Fire or explosion, uns.	0	1	0	1
Fire, n.e.c.	4	7	0	11
Forest, brush, or other outdoor fire	0	1	0	1
Ignition of clothing from heat source	1	1	0	2
ires & Explosions Total	18	29	0	47
ransportation Accidents				
Aircraft accident during takeoff or landing	1	0	0	1
Collision between railway vehicle and other vehicle	6	2	0	8
Collision between railway vehicles	0	1	0	1
Collision between vehicles, mobile equipment, n.e.c.	10	12	0	22
Collision between vehicles, mobile equipment, uns.	4	2	0	6
Fall from moving vehicle, mobile equipment - nonhighway	3	5	0	8
Highway accident, n.e.c.	11	13	0	24
Highway accident, uns.	3	2	0	5
Jack-knifed or overturned - no collision Loss of control - nonhighway accident	57 2	44	1	102 3
Moving and standing vehicle, mobile equipment - in roadway	13	6	0	19
Moving and standing vehicle, mobile equipment - side of road	2	1	0	3
Moving in intersection	43	33	0	76
Moving in opposite directions, oncoming Moving in same direction	12 60	7 56	3 0	22 116
	00	28	0	50



Cause of Injury	Time Loss	No Time Loss	Fatality	Total
Noncollision accident, n.e.c nonhighway accident	5	4	0	9
Noncollision accident, uns.	1	0	0	1
Noncollision nonhighway accident, uns.	2	2	0	4
Nonhighway accident, n.e.c.	0	1	0	1
Nonhighway collision between vehicles or mobile equipment	4	8	0	12
Overturned - nonhighway accident	7	8	1	16
Pedestrian struck by vehicle, mobile equipment in parking lot or				
nonroadway area	5	6	0	11
Pedestrian struck by vehicle, mobile equipment in roadway	9	6	0	15
Pedestrian struck by vehicle, mobile equipment on side of road	1	0	0	1
Pedestrian struck by vehicle, mobile equipment, n.e.c.	7	8	2	17
Pedestrian struck by vehicle, mobile equipment, uns.	4	6	0	10
Railway accident, n.e.c.	1	2	0	3
Ran off highway - no collision	3	8	0	11
Re-entrant collision	4	2	0	6
Sudden start or stop, n.e.c.	9	14	0	23
Sudden start or stop, n.e.c nonhighway accident	2	4	0	6
Transportation accident, n.e.c.	1	1	0	2
Transportation accident, uns.	22	31	0	53
Vehicle struck stationary object or equipment in roadway	2	4	0	6
Vehicle struck stationary object or equipment on side on road	2	4	0	6
Vehicle, mobile equipment struck stationary object	3	2	0	5
Transportation Accidents Total	343	334	7	684
Other Events or Exposures				
Unknown	230	2,063	1	2,294
Other Events or Exposures Total	230	2,063	1	2,294
Total	9,928	18,722	24	28,674



Cause of Injury by Rate Code for Claims Registered in 2014

Rate Code	Description	Assaults & Violent Acts	Bodily Reaction & Exertion	Contact with Objects & Equipment	Exposure to Harmful Substances or Environments	Falls	Fires & Explosions	Transportation Accidents	Other Events or Exposures	Total
A11	Light Agricultural Operations	49	49	81	18	25	0	6	12	240
A21	Farming and Ranching	3	21	16	7	8	0	5	3	63
A31	Grain Elevators and Inland Terminals	0	26	34	6	11	0	0	8	85
B11	Construction Trades	4	292	497	92	121	3	24	107	1,140
B12	Residential Construction	1	248	496	39	181	0	9	111	1,085
B13	Commercial, Industrial Construction	2	397	566	100	195	1	19	106	1,386
C12	Light Commodity Marketing	10	160	142	13	69	0	8	25	427
C32	Grocery, Department Store, Hardware	22	521	457	38	158	0	21	93	1,310
C33	Wholesale, Chain Stores	5	383	271	21	107	0	13	47	847
C41	Co-operative Associations	1	239	209	23	87	2	7	50	618
C51	Lumber Yard, Builders Supplies	3	205	189	8	74	0	5	26	510
C61	Automotive, Implement Sales and Service	4	346	459	66	147	4	30	83	1,139
C62	Automotive Service Shops, Towing	4	177	344	58	55	6	12	62	718
D32	Operation of Oilwells	0	34	36	17	14	1	7	7	116
D41	Oilwell Servicing	1	156	189	57	73	3	29	54	562
D51	Service Rigs and Water Well Drilling	0	31	91	13	17	0	9	20	181
D52	Seismic Drilling	0	20	65	8	14	0	0	21	128
D71	Open Pit Mining	0	24	16	2	8	0	3	6	59
D72	Underground Softrock Mining	0	70	84	124	15	1	5	20	319
D73	Underground Hardrock Mining	0	36	34	11	17	1	1	7	107
G11	Post Secondary Education	9	79	92	32	63	0	9	28	312
G12	Self Insured	34	204	114	21	152	0	20	41	586
G22	Health Authority, Hospitals, Care Homes	324	1,658	785	443	461	1	51	269	3,992
G31	Cities, Towns, Villages, RM's	68	385	293	102	190	2	64	87	1,191
G51	Government of Saskatchewan and Ministries	96	342	214	94	202	4	35	55	1,042
M31	Manufacturing, Pipeline Operations	2	26	10	10	10	0	3	9	70
M33	Refineries and Upgrader	0	30	28	18	13	1	1	8	99
M41	Dairy Products, Soft Drinks	0	64	33	4	12	0	3	7	123
M42	Bakeries, Food Prep and Packaging	1	39	33	5	11	1	0	8	98
M62	Mills, Semi Medium Manufacturing	0	199	306	24	95	1	12	45	682
M72	Processing Meat, Poultry and Fish	3	91	139	11	28	0	0	25	297
M81	Metal Foundries & Mills	2	60	91	15	18	1	0	13	200
M91	Agricultural Equipment	0	191	345	58	47	1	5	61	708
M92	Machine Shops, Manufacturing	3	201	423	62	65	2	9	55	820
M94	Iron and Steel Fabrication	0	74	156	29	21	0	1	24	305
R11	Road Construction and Earthwork	2	229	358	51	91	3	54	76	864
S11	Legal Offices, Financial, Drafting	0	17	13	2	27	0	4	8	71



Cause of Injury by Rate Code for Claims Registered in 2014

Rate Code	Description	Assaults & Violent Acts	Bodily Reaction & Exertion	Contact with Objects & Equipment	Exposure to Harmful Substances or Environments	Falls	Fires & Explosions	Transportation Accidents	Other Events or Exposures	Total
S12	Offices, Professionals	4	106	126	30	93	0	18	45	422
S14	Unions	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	2
S21	Community and Social Services	131	193	150	24	157	0	35	58	748
S22	Restaurants, Catering, Dry Cleaning	20	173	370	185	134	0	9	110	1,001
S23	Hotels, Motels, Taxis	11	155	143	33	62	0	2	27	433
S32	Personal, Business and Leisure Services	25	130	114	30	79	1	10	47	436
S33	Caretaking, Park Authorities	3	72	79	7	49	1	3	14	228
S41	Engineering, Testing and Surveying	2	72	57	22	33	0	16	12	214
T42	Transportation, Courier, Commercial Bus	14	432	313	41	266	3	71	98	1,238
T51	Operation of Railways	1	41	28	21	14	0	10	12	127
T61	Commercial Air Transportation	0	52	35	6	22	0	0	8	123
U11	Telecommunications	0	49	23	4	22	0	8	14	120
U31	Electric Systems	3	66	44	18	20	2	8	9	170
Self Insure	d	32	183	59	26	103	1	8	82	494
Unassigned	Ł	5	61	92	166	21	0	2	71	418
Total		904	9,109	9,343	2,315	3,978	47	684	2,294	28,674



Occupation	Assaults & Violent Acts	Bodily Reaction & Exertion	Contact with Objects & Equipment	Exposure to Harmful Substances or Environments	Falls	Fires & Explosions	Transportation Accidents	Other Events or Exposures	Total
Administrative & Regulatory Occupations	2	25	10	4	18	0	8	0	67
Administrative Services Managers	1	14	4	2	21	0	4	0	46
Administrative Support Clerks	1	22	8	3	14	0	1	0	49
Agriculture and Horticulture Workers	26	23	35	4	18	0	4	1	111
Architects, Urban Planners & Land Surveyors	0	7	6	0	2	0	1	0	16
Assisting Occupations in Support of Health Services	167	719	205	108	171	0	17	18	1,405
Athletes, Coaches, Referees and Related Occupations	5	16	6	6	15	0	0	2	50
Auditors, Accountants & Investment	0	11	4	2	8	0	1	0	26
Automotive Service Technicians	1	181	327	49	50	6	9	12	635
Butchers and Bakers	0	41	63	19	13	0	0	6	142
Carpenters and Cabinetmakers	3	180	291	30	67	0	5	27	603
Cashiers	2	89	63	13	35	0	1	4	207
Central Control and Process Operators in Manufacturing and Processing	0	16	10	6	7	1	0	0	40
Chefs and Cooks	0	93	187	93	47	0	1	25	446
Childcare and Home Support Workers	41	99	59	10	75	0	3	5	292
Civil, Mechanical, Electrical, & Chemical Engineers	0	4	2	0	2	0	0	1	9
Cleaners	2	533	379	87	237	0	19	35	1,292
Clerical Supervisors	1	19	14	0	13	0	3	1	51
Clerical Occupations, General Office Skills	12	63	48	10	74	1	7	4	219
College and Other Vocational Instructors	0	5	1	0	5	0	1	2	14
Computer & Information Systems Professionals	0	4	5	0	5	0	2	0	16
Contractors and Supervisors, Trades and Related Workers	3	56	63	14	28	1	6	6	177
Contractors, Operators and Supervisors in Agriculture, Horticulture and Aquaculture	27	33	34	15	27	0	0	3	139
Crane Operators, Drillers and Blasters	0	19	16	2	4	0	1	0	42
Creative and Performing Artists	0	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	3
Creative Designers and Craftspersons	0	3	3	0	1	0	1	1	9
Electrical Trades and Telecommunication Occupations	4	204	223	52	77	0	21	14	595
Facility Operation & Maintenance Managers	0	14	19	2	16	0	1	0	52
Finance & Insurance Administrative Occupations	0	13	8	4	17	0	1	0	43
Finance & Insurance Clerks	0	11	11	4	21	0	0	0	47



Occupation	Assaults & Violent Acts	Bodily Reaction & Exertion	Contact with Objects & Equipment	Exposure to Harmful Substances or Environments	Falls	Fires & Explosions	Transportation Accidents	Other Events or Exposures	Total
Food Counter Attendants, Kitchen Helpers and Related Occupations	5	123	186	111	86	0	0	17	528
Heavy Equipment Operators	3	120	136	36	61	0	34	10	400
Human Resources & Business Service	1	7	2	2	6	0	2	0	20
Insurance and Real Estate Sales Occupations and Buyers	0	24	23	2	14	0	4	4	71
Judges, Lawyers and Quebec Notaries	0	5	1	0	3	0	1	0	10
Labourers in Processing, Manufacturing and Utilities	11	408	649	96	192	2	8	43	1,409
Legislators and Senior Management	1	7	3	5	15	0	2	0	33
Librarians, Archivists, Conservators and Curators	0	1	1	0	3	0	0	0	5
Library, Correspondence & Related Information	1	64	30	9	33	0	3	4	144
Life Science Professionals	0	5	5	3	7	0	1	0	21
Logging and Forestry Workers	0	15	12	2	5	0	0	1	35
Logging Machinery Operators	0	1	2	0	1	0	0	0	4
Longshore Workers and Material Handlers	1	384	294	19	107	2	23	12	842
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Chemical, Plastic and Rubber Processing	0	18	13	3	2	0	0	0	36
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Fabric, Fur and Leather Products Manufacturing	0	2	3	0	0	0	0	0	5
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Food, Beverage and Tobacco Processing	1	60	86	6	11	0	0	2	166
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Metal and Mineral Products Processing	0	8	35	7	6	0	0	2	58
Machine Operators and Related Workers in Pulp and Paper Production and Wood Processing	0	9	23	3	6	1	0	0	42
Machinery and Transportation Equipment Mechanics (Except Motor Vehicle)	1	242	343	67	82	4	9	16	764
Machining, Metalworking, Woodworking and Related Machine Operators	1	29	21	1	6	0	0	2	60
Machinists and Related Occupations	0	14	50	5	2	0	0	1	72
Mail & Message Distribution Occupations	3	98	21	3	46	0	2	0	173
Managers in Art, Culture, Recreation & Sport	1	1	3	0	3	0	0	1	9
Managers in Communication (except broadcasting)	0	4	1	0	1	0	0	2	8
Managers in Construction & Transportation	0	12	19	0	15	0	1	0	47
Managers in Engineering, Architecture, Science and Information Systems	0	1	3	1	1	0	1	0	7
Managers in Financial & Business Services	1	6	2	0	4	0	4	1	18
Managers in Food Service & Accommodation	5	15	23	4	16	0	2	2	67
Managers in Health, Education, Social and Community Services	1	10	5	2	12	1	4	0	35
Managers in Manufacturing & Utilities	0	8	6	1	1	0	0	1	17



Occupation	Assaults & Violent Acts	Bodily Reaction & Exertion	Contact with Objects & Equipment	Exposure to Harmful Substances or Environments	Falls	Fires & Explosions	Transportation Accidents	Other Events or Exposures	Total
Managers in Other Services	2	17	14	0	8	0	1	3	45
Managers in Primary Production (except agriculture)	0	5	1	1	1	0	0	0	8
Managers in Protective Service	0	2	2	4	2	0	1	0	11
Managers in Public Administration	1	2	4	0	7	0	0	0	14
Managers in Retail Trade	4	108	74	5	43	0	1	4	239
Masonry and Plastering Trades	1	43	48	8	20	0	1	7	128
Mechanical, Electrical and Electronics Assemblers	0	41	73	7	11	0	0	1	133
Medical Technologists and Technicians (Except Dental Health)	27	39	53	48	20	0	2	6	195
Metal Forming, Shaping and Erecting Trades	2	265	584	188	65	2	4	34	1,144
Mine Service Workers and Operators in Oil and Gas Drilling	0	37	86	28	30	1	9	4	195
Motor Vehicle and Transit Drivers	24	666	412	61	415	5	161	29	1,773
Not coded	2	26	20	7	18	0	3	1,391	1,467
Nurse Supervisors and Registered Nurses	66	251	215	136	76	0	7	9	760
Occupations in Food & Beverage Service	7	53	86	23	40	0	0	11	220
Occupations in Travel & Accommodation	0	18	10	2	8	0	0	0	38
Occupations not stated	33	573	831	301	234	2	47	316	2,337
Office Equipment Operators	0	5	3	0	1	0	0	1	10
Optometrists, Chiropractors and Other Health Diagnosing and Treating Professionals	0	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	3
Other Assembly and Related Occupations	0	43	55	10	10	0	2	4	124
Other Construction Trades	0	92	126	20	52	1	5	9	305
Other Elemental Service Occupations	0	66	28	7	11	0	1	4	117
Other Engineers	1	3	4	1	1	0	0	0	10
Other Fishing and Trapping Occupations	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Other Installers, Repairers and Servicers	6	105	145	11	52	2	12	9	342
Other Mechanics	0	10	10	2	0	0	0	3	25
Other Occupations in Personal Service	21	6	10	0	9	0	0	0	46
Other Occupations in Protective Service	60	75	47	22	45	0	3	3	255
Other Occupations in Travel, Accommodation, Amusement and Recreation	1	11	10	2	3	0	0	0	27
Other Sales and Related Occupations	3	228	165	12	51	2	2	6	469
Other Technical Inspectors and Regulatory Officers	0	10	15	1	6	0	6	1	39



Occupation	Assaults & Violent Acts	Bodily Reaction & Exertion	Contact with Objects & Equipment	Exposure to Harmful Substances or Environments	Falls	Fires & Explosions	Transportation Accidents	Other Events or Exposures	Total
Other Technical Occupations in Health Care (Except Dental)	35	200	99	67	34	0	18	6	459
Other Transport Equipment Operators and Related Workers	0	23	18	2	6	0	4	2	55
Paralegals, Social Services Workers and Occupations in Education and Religion, n.e.c.	99	142	86	23	106	3	21	7	487
Pharmacists, Dietitians and Nutritionists	0	8	9	8	2	0	0	0	27
Photographers, Graphic Arts Technicians and Technical and Co-ordinating Occupations in Motion Pictures, Broadcasting and the Performing Arts	0	4	8	1	1	0	1	0	15
Physical Science Professionals	0	1	2	0	4	0	0	0	7
Physicians, Dentists and Veterinarians	11	4	31	8	2	0	0	3	59
Plumbers, Pipefitters and Gas Fitters	3	162	212	59	51	2	12	15	516
Police Officers and Firefighters	49	94	29	26	28	2	17	8	253
Policy and Program Officers, Researchers and Consultants	2	20	8	2	19	0	2	0	53
Primary Production Labourers	0	154	212	42	42	1	16	8	475
Printing Machine Operators and Related Occupations	0	8	7	0	2	0	0	0	17
Printing Press Operators, Commercial Divers and Other Trades and Related Occupations, n.e.c.	0	6	10	0	2	0	0	0	18
Psychologists, Social Workers, Counsellors, Clergy and Probation Officers	25	28	16	8	42	1	7	0	127
Public Works and Other Labourers, n.e.c.	4	73	68	18	34	0	8	1	206
Recording, Scheduling & Distributing	1	171	111	8	50	0	6	3	350
Retail Salespersons & Sales Clerks	8	326	337	26	119	0	10	11	837
Sales and Service Supervisors	1	58	36	7	23	1	0	7	133
Sales Representatives, Wholesale Trade	0	11	9	0	9	0	4	0	33
Sales, Marketing & Advertising Managers	1	5	2	0	4	1	5	1	19
Secondary and Elementary School Teachers and Educational Counsellors	3	11	7	0	9	0	2	1	33
Secretaries, Recorders & Transcriptionists	0	8	2	1	15	0	0	0	26
Security Guards and Related Occupations	53	36	21	13	38	0	11	7	179
Skilled Administrative and Business Occupations, uns.	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
Stationary Engineers and Power Station and System Operators	0	11	4	2	1	0	1	0	19
Supervisors, Assembly and Fabrication	0	5	13	0	0	0	0	1	19
Supervisors, Mining, Oil and Gas	1	3	10	3	3	0	1	2	23
Supervisors, Processing Occupations	0	5	13	6	2	0	1	0	27
Supervisors, Railway and Motor Transportation Occupations	0	2	3	0	1	0	0	0	6
Technical Occupations in Architecture, Drafting, Surveying and Mapping	1	10	5	2	1	0	2	0	21



Occupation	Assaults & Violent Acts	Bodily Reaction & Exertion	Contact with Objects & Equipment	Exposure to Harmful Substances or Environments	Falls	Fires & Explosions	Transportation Accidents	Other Events or Exposures	Total
Technical Occupations in Civil, Mechanical & Industrial Engineering	0	6	15	1	5	0	1	2	30
Technical Occupations in Computer and Information Systems	0	5	2	0	7	0	1	0	15
Technical Occupations in Dental Health Care	0	2	10	2	0	0	1	2	17
Technical Occupations in Electronics and Electrical Engineering	0	23	21	2	10	0	1	3	60
Technical Occupations in Libraries, Archives, Museums and Art Galleries	0	2	2	0	4	0	0	0	8
Technical Occupations in Life Sciences	4	28	24	7	13	0	4	3	83
Technical Occupations in Personal Service	0	4	9	1	3	0	0	0	17
Technical Occupations in Physical Sciences	0	9	7	3	4	0	1	0	24
Technical Sales Specialists, Wholesale Trade	0	5	2	0	0	0	2	0	9
Therapy and Assessment Professionals	5	20	6	2	7	0	3	2	45
Tour & Recreational Guides & Casino Occupations	0	25	23	1	9	1	1	1	61
Trades Helpers and Labourers	0	307	536	68	160	1	20	49	1,141
Train Crew Operating Occupations	0	22	4	10	7	0	5	2	50
Transportation Officers and Controllers	0	7	3	2	2	0	1	0	15
Underground Miners, Oil and Gas Drillers and Related Workers	0	26	47	49	15	0	4	4	145
University Professors and Assistants	2	1	2	0	2	0	1	0	8
Upholsterers, Tailors, Shoe Repairers, Jewellers and Related Occupations	0	4	1	1	3	0	0	0	9
Writing, Translating and Public Relations Professionals	0	2	1	0	3	0	2	0	8
Total	904	9,109	9,343	2,315	3,978	47	684	2,294	28,674



Comparison of Appeals Information, 2010 to 2014

APPEALS DEPARTMENT	<u>2014</u>	<u>2013</u>	<u>2012</u>	<u>2011</u>	<u>2010</u>
Appeals Received ¹	1,070	1,006	841	940	1,152
Decisions Made					
Appeal Successful (Accepted)	356	250	237	191	200
Original Decision Upheld (Denied)	626	660	839	594	544
Returned to Original Unit for Further Development	12	10	18	65	188
Total Decisions Made ²	994	920	1,094	850	932
Appeals Withdrawn	35	38	29	41	32
Appeals Pending	133	92*	41	297	277
BOARD LEVEL APPEALS					
Appeals Received	266	275*	270*	190	243
Decisions Made					
Appeal Successful	95	148	116	121	115
Original Decision Upheld	102	81	103	102	97
Total Decisions Made ²	197	229	219	223	212
Appeals Withdrawn	25	10	13	15	10
Appeals Pending	240	217	158	111	159
MEDICAL REVIEW PANELS					
Panels Held	1	4	4	4	9
Decisions Made					
Appeal Successful	0	0	4	1	4
Original Decision Upheld	1	4	0	3	5
Total Decisions Made	1	4	4	4	9

1 May be more than one appeal per individual claim.

2 Decisions made may include appeals received in prior years, but exclude claims that cannot be registered.

* 2012 and 2013 statistics adjusted from previous report to reflect late registered appeals.